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FROM: -/ . Pamela U.ban, OGC

™

DATE: February 11, 1988

SUBJECT: Supplemental Certified Index -
Emergency Planning Rule

As we discussed yesterday, I am submitting to you today a May 14,
1987 transcript of a hearing before the Committee on Environment
and Public Works, Subcommittee on Nuclear Regulation.

Please add this document to the record and list it on the
Supplemental Certified Index as soon as possible. We intend to
file the Supplemental Index by the end of this week.

Thank you.
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SHOREHAM NUCLEAR POWER PLANT
LICENSING ISSUES

THURSDAY, MAY 14, 1987

U.S. SenaTE,
CommrTTee oN ENVIRONMENT AND PuBLIC Works,
SuscommITTEE ON NUCLEAR REGULAT'ON,
Washington, DC.
The Subcommittee on Nuclear Regulation met, pursuant to
notice, at 2:08 pm., in room 406, Dirksen Senate Office Building,
Hon. John Breaux (chairman of the subcommittee) presiding.
Present: Senators Breaux, Moynihan, and Simpson.

OPENING STATEMENT OF HON. JOHN B. BREAUX. US. SENATOR
FROM THE STATE OF LOUISIANA

Senator BReaux. The subcommittee will please come to order.

This afternoon the Subcommittee on Nuclear Regulation meets
to receive testimony on allegations of improper external influences
on the Nuclear Regulatory Commission's adjudicatory procedures
in the Shoreham licensing process. In a nutshell, the subcommittee
15 meeting to address concerns that have been raised by the resi-
dents of Long Island that what the Long Island Lightinﬁ Company,
LILCO, has not been able to achieve through formal NRC proceed-
ings, that is. the granting of an operational license for the Shore-
ham nuclear plant, it has attem to achieve th h improper
political influence and contacts. concerns and ai tions, if
true, are serious matters, rightly within the Jjunisdictional purview
of this subcommittee. Just last week this subcommittee launched
an investigation into 4 number of other sllegations concerning the
Commission’s coziness with the regulated industry. We simply
cannot afford to have a nuciear industry in this country if the cost
involves inadequate regulation of an industry that prospers at the
expense of rules and regulations designed to protect public health
and safety and the environment.

On t* other nand, I think that we all recognize that legitimate-
ly held differing points of view are of value to our governmental
system. Furthermore, I would hope that we all recognize that even
within the formal procedures governing the NRC licensing process,
that there exists room for certain types of communications that do
not run afoul of adopted rules and regulations designed to protect
the integrity of the process.

Because of what 1 perceive to be & great deal of uncertainty and
confusion about the confines or scope of regulations governing the
Commission’s adjudicatory process, we have asked the NRC’s Gen-
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eral Counsel’s office to outline for the subcommittee its ex parte
rules. And while we have asked the NRC and other witnesses to
provide us with extensive documentation related to this issue, the
Chair recognizes that this request was formulated quite recently
and will excuse those witnesses who have not had an adequate op-
portunity to search all their files and gather the requested data.
We will, however, expect the witnesses to submit this data to the
subcommittee unless, subsequent to the hearing, a decision is made
to modify our original request.

With that I would recognize our colleague and good friend, Pat
Moynihan, the Senator from New York, for any comments that he
might have

OPENING STATEMENT OF HON. DANIEL PATRICK MOYNIHAN, US.
SENATOR FROM THE STATE OF NEW YORK

Senator MoyNmaN Thank you, Mr. Chairman. May 1 first thank
you for honoring my request that these hearings be held today. It
may not have been the easiest thing for you to arrange, and I'm
more than conscious of that fact. You and | were involved much of
last weel and the week before with this whole question of assuring
the integrity of the licensing procedure under the NRC, and |
would like to take this opportunity to congratulate and compliment
you on the strong, fair, and effective way in which you've dealt
with the matters concerning Commissioner Roberts. It certainly
raises my hopes that we can improve this whole regulatory process,
or environment, if that's the better phrase, in the course of the
100th Congress

Our focus today is not on the particular merits of a particular
nuclear plant, but rather on the procedures by which the owners of
this plant chose to operate here in Washington. I came upon the
subject some time ago, and I know that my offices have always
been open to the representatives of the industry and of the particu-
lar utility and the counties and the towns, and only late in this
process did we learn that the utility involved was expending enor-
mous amounts of money, for reasons that were n-t clear. A specific
that we'll be dealing with today is that Mr. Lyn Nofziger, who was
one of the political directors of President Reagan and who, after
leaving the White House, and perfectly within his rights, estab-
lished a consulting firm and was rather promptly engaged b
LILCO which, in the course of a not very long period, paid la&fr. Nof-
ziger almost three-quarters of a million dollars in fees.

My question is, what did they think they were getting for that
threequarters of a million dollars? Did they think they were
buying a license? If they didn’t think they were buying a license,
what did they think they were buying”? The availability of informa-
tion from this committee, our offices, was total, and there was no
charge.

Mr. Nofziger is not going to be before us today. [ believe he is the
subject of an independent counsel, and we have no quarrel with
Mr. Nofziger. I wish him well in the troubles he now has and we
don’t wish to compound them And I believe, Mr. Chairman, that
he has said that on advice of counsel that he can’t appear

Senator BReaux. That's correct.
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Senator MoyniHAN. And that's perfectly understandable, taking
the advice of counsel, and there the matter lies, at rest. But what
we want to know is not what Mr. Nofziger thought he was doing,
but what the management of the Long Island Lighting Company
thought he was doing. Did they think that for three-quarters of a
million dollars they were going to buy this town? Others have done
that, to their grief. We will learn, sir.

Thank you very much for allowing me to be here.

Senator Breaux. Thank you ve&much. Senator. I would note
for the record that our colleague, Senator Simpson, is on his way
and will be with us shortly.

We'd like to call up our first witness irom the Nuclear Regula-
tory Commission, Mr. William Parler, who is General Counsel. Mr.
Parler, we are pleased to have you here. You have heard our open-
ing comments and we'd like to receive your testimony. Thank you.

STATEMENT OF WILLIAM C. PARLER, GENERAL COUNSEL,
NUCLEAR REGULATORY COMMISSION

Mr. PariLer. Thank you very much, Mr. Chairman. I am very
pleased to appear before the subcommittee this afternoon.

It is my understanding that | am supposed to outline the general
background information about the Commission’s ex parte rule and
to answer questions about that rule to the best of my knowledge
and ability, and [ will try to do so. . )

Mr. Chairman, it may be helpful at the outset to identify for the
record the relevant regulations and statutory provisions which are
involved. I think it would be useful to do so because the bottom
line here, although it's very important, is quite simple, and that is
that with the formal trial-type proceedings that this agency is re-
sponsible for conducting, there can be no private communications,
with off-the-record information received. communications are
prohibited. If they are received, the rule says that they should be
wdentified, made public, and served on the parties to the proceed-
ings. So no matter where the discussion goes, that fundamental
principle is what is involved here. _ )

The regulations are in the Code of Federal Regulations, title 10,
section 2780, which deals with ex parte communications at the
Commission and at its Apreal Board level. And 10 CFR section
27719, entitled Separation of Functions, deals with ex parte commu-
nications at the presiding board level, the Licensing Board, the
board that originally is chmﬁed with developing the facts, develop-
ing the record, and making the initial decision. T e

re is a statutory provision for ex communications
which was included in ‘he Administrative ure Act in 1976.
This is 5 USC, section 557(d). For the first time, that provision pro-
vided a statutory basis prohibiting ex parte contacts, and the stat-
ute 1s of general ..pplicability.

I might note that as early as 1962, the predecessor to the Nucle-
ar Regulatory Commission, the Atomic Energy Commuission, had an
ex parte prohibition included in its rules. 1

re are related provisions in the APA: 5 USC, section 551(14)
defines ex parte communications, and 5 USC Section 554(d) and 5
USC Section 556 (d) and (e) also include relevant provisions.
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The final part of the background is that on March 26th 1986, the
NRC proposed a revision to its ex parte and separation of functions
rules which were applicable to formal adjudicatory proceedings.
This proposal was published at 51 FR, page 10393.

Mr. Chairman, if the subcommittee wishes I will be glad to pro-
vide for the record the pertinent regulations as well as the perti-
nent excerpts from the APA

Senator Breaux. 1 think we have that, don’t we? Yes, we have
that information

Mr. Parier. Mr. Chairman, a very important consideration in
understanding the Commission’s ex parte rule is an understandin
of the types of proceedings which require formal, on-the-reco
hearings. Almost from the inception of the Commission’s licensing
and regulation of commercial nuclear plants—reactors—the
Atomic Energy Act of 1954 has been consistently interpreted to re-
quire a formal, on-the-record adjudicatory hearing prior to the issu-
ance of a license authorizing t‘w construction of a nuclear power
reactor The same type of formal hearing is held if one is requested
prior to the issuance of a license to operate the reactcr.

The Atomic Energy Act also makes the Administrative Proce-
dure Act applicable to its decision-making processes. The APA pro-
vides minimum procedural requirements to make sure that the
proceedings are conducted fairly and to make certain that when a
statute such as the Atomic Energy Act requires formal, on-the-
record hearings, the decisions are made on the basis of the eviden-
tiary record

The Commission’s regulatory staff, which is under the Executive
Director for Operations, is a party to these formal proceedings,
typically along with the applicant and also typically along with in-
terested parties who intervene in the proceedings.

The Atomic Safety and Licensing Board is a statutory board
which presides at the hearing and, as I've already noted, receives
the evidence, presides over ':ﬁe making of the evidentiary record,
and makes the initial decision.

Under the Commission’s procedures there is a right of adminis-
trative appeal to an Appeal Board, which is an independent board
comprised, usually, of three individuals, as is the Licensing Board.
A party may petition the Commission to review a proceeding, or
the Commission itself may undertake on its own motion, to review
a proceeding.

After the administrative process has been completed and a final
administrative decision is rendered, that decision is subject to judi-
cial review in the appropriate United States Court of Appeals
under the Administrative Orders Review Act of 1950,

During this entire formal administrative process, procedures
must be followed to assure that there are no unauthorized, “off-the-
record” communications between any interested person with the
decision-makers or their advisors. And that is the objective: to
assure that there are no such communications or, if such communi-
cations are identified, that they are made public and are served on
the parties. That is the objective of the ex parte rule and the sepa-
ration of functions rule that | referred to earlier.

The Commission’s current rule governing ex parte communica-
tions provides that Commission adjudicators, other than presiding
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officers, are not to request or entertain from any party—includi
the NRC regulatory staff —any private evidence, explanation, anal-
ysis, or advice regarding any sabstantive inatter at 1ssue in formal,
contested licensing or enforcement hearings. Under this rule, com-
munications requested by the Commission concerning certain gen-
eral health and safety problems and responsibilities and the status
of Kropeedings are not considered ex parte.

similar prohibition against ex parte communications, specifi-

“.'ly applicable to licensing boards who preside over contested
formal rings, 1s found in 10 CFR section 2.71%b). The prohibi-
tions of these rules apply when a formal proceeding has been no-
ticed for hearing, or with regard to a matter on which a formal
hearing has been requested.

Section 2.750 provides that written ex parte communications are
to be placed in the public document room and served upon parties
to the proceedings.

With respect to ex parte oral communications, the rule states
that adjudicators to whom such an oral communication is attempt-
ed are to decline to listen and, if unsuccessful in stopping the com-
munication, must make a written summary of the communication
that is placed in the NRC public document room and served upon
all the parties to the proceedings. NRC employees who violate the
provisions of section 2.780 or 2.719%b) could, under the NRC's code
of conduct regulations, be subject to disciplinary action. Parties
outside the agency who engage in ex parte communications can,
under the provisions of the Administrative Procedure Act, have
their claim or interest in the proceedings dismissed, denied, disre-
garded, or otherwise ndversely affected.

_As | have earlier stated in the references I have provided, the
Commission’s re%ulations contain a separation of functions provi-
sion in section 2719, This provision is modeled upon the s paration
of functions provision in section 554(d) of the Administrative Proce-
dure Act. The rule preclude: any Commission employee who is en-
g_aged in the performarce of an investigative or prosecuting func-
tion in the case, or in a factually-relateg case, from advising in the
initial or final decision in ‘hat proceeding 2>xcept af witness or
counsej.

None of these rule restrictions restrict communicetions between
outsiders, interested persons, incl:ding licensees, applicants and in-
tervenors, and NRC regulator; staff personnel, suck > the Execu-
tive Director for Operations and those staff membeis serving under
him who do not perform ‘djudicatory functions. However, the regu-
latory staff under the direction of the Executive [irector for Oper-
ations, cannot be used as a channel or conduit for such communica-
tions to the adjudicatory decisionmakers or to their adjudicatory
advisors

I have .aentioned that on March 16th, 1986 the Commission pub-
lished a notice proposing changes to its ex parte and separation of
functions rules. Under t roposed rules, a separation of functions
provision would control NRC staff communications with adjudica-
tory officials, while an ex parte provision would cover communica-
tions with persons outside the agency. This is the approach taken
in the Ad ninistrative Procedure Act, and it avoids the confusion in
the present NRC rules, where both separation of functions prohibi-
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tions and ex parte prohibitions are intermixed in section 2.719 and
2.70% intermixed in 2719 and 2780.

Further, the proposed rule would revise the nt rule in a
number of ways in order to promote clarity and eliminate unneces-
sary restrictions on communications. Most importaatly in that
regard, the rule would allow private Commission commu-
nication wi RC staff members—that is, staff members under
the Executive Director for Operations—who have not been involved
in a proceeding as investigators or as litigators It also would con-
form the Conumission’s ex parte rule regarding communications be-
tween adjudicators and persons outside the more closely to
;.he provisions of the 1976 amendment to the Administrative Proce-

ure Act.

The comment period oa the proposed rule ended on June 26th,
&95;69.87(hnmimion action on the final rule is likely in the summer

The objective of both of these rules I've referred to—the ex parte
rule and the separation of functions rule—is to preserve the integ-
rity of a formal adjudicatory decisionmaking process by banning
private  mmunications that would expose adjudicatory decision-
makers or their adjudica‘ory advisors to off-the-record facts which
are relevant to the merits of the ing ¢~ to bias viewpoints
which are relevant to the merits of the proceeding.

In simplest terms, there should be no private communications
which are relevant to the merits of an adjudicato groueding. and

ibited

there should be public disclosure of any such pro communi-
cations.

Senator Breaux. Thank you, Mr. Parler.

I will ize Senator Moynihan first for his questions.

Senator MoyNiHAN. Thank you, Mr. Chairman, and thank you,
counsellor. I think we have a clear understanding of the rules.
They roughly equate to the rules which control the access to a jury
or :&udge in a normal judicial proceeding. A layrnan should under-
stand them at about those terms, wouldn't you ?

Mr. ParrLer. | certainly would agree with m Access to the
Jjudge or access to the judge’s law clerks supports thai, yes, sir.

Senator MoyNiHAN. My question to you, 7ir, is simply that to the
degree that you have been able to inquire, can lJmu tell us that
there have been no improper approaches to the NRC by Mr. Nof-
ziger or Department of Energy officials or other individuals or or-
ganizations with respect to this licensing of Shoreham?

Mr. PARLER. Senator Moynihan, I can assure you that there have
been no communications of any kind with me. I am not aware of
any improper communications. You are aware of our response of
December 12, 1986 to your inquiry of December 4th. I am not
a::re that anything associated with that response has been

The Commission is looking into the request dated May Sth that
was received from Chairman Breaux and Senator Simpson. As the
Chairman noted in his opening remarks, we certainly will provide
the results of that search to the committee. That search has not yet
veen completed, so my answer to your question is that to the best
of my knowledge, certainly with regard to the individual that you
mentioned, I'm not aware of any improper contacts. That doesn’t

-~
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mean that there were noue; I'm just speaking to the best of my
knowledge.

Senator MGYNIHAN. Fine. " o
M:aCl:airman. 1 wrote to the Chairman of the Commission on

December 4th, as Mr. Parler has noted, and asked for the kind of
record which Mr. Parler indicates is being compxle'd n miful’
the request which you and Senator Simpson sent. 1'd like to ask
~~= Lut tms letter in the record at this poirt.

Senator Breaux. Without objection.

[The letter refei red to follows:|



DANIEL P AOYNINAN
v O

WVnited Hiates Henale

WASMINGTON. D.C. 10510

December 4, 1986

Dear Chair. %1 Zech:

As you a * know, I have requested hearings in the
Nuclear Regula ‘on Subcommittee to investigate allegations
that Mr. Lyn Noi. r, retained by the Long Island Lighting
Company, attempted . ‘nfluence the licensing proceeding for
the Shoreham nuclear pa.

In that regard, I request tua. ‘anersg,
members of their immediate staff, other NRC ora.
employees who advisc the Commissioners in the exerci. of
their guasi-judicial functions, members of . i~ S»%e* ; and
Licensing Boards and Atomic Safety and Licensing Appeal
Boards and members of their staffs provide me and the
Subcommittee with the following information immediately:

All records of direct or indirect contacts by Nr.
Nofziger or his associates, including written communications,
notes of conversations, telephone logs and other such
materials.

All records of direct or indirect contacts since 1980 by
present or former White House staff or employees of the
Executive Office of the President, including Mr. Edward
Rollins, or present or former members of the Department of
Energy, regarding the Shoreham plant, including written
communications, notes of conversations, telephone logs and
other such materials.

In all cases, please note which, if any of these
contacts, have not been placed into the public record.

I appreciate your prompt cooperation.

Respectfully, =
Daniel Patricka.ynlhan

Bonorable Lando W. Zech, Jr.
Chairman

Nuclear Regulatory Commission
washington, D.C. 20555
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Senator MovNiHaN. | would simpiy say that it seems to me that
my original request would have covered all of the matters that
you're now covering. We received some documents; not many.

You're doing a complete search right now in response to the sub-
committee’s request?

Mr. Parrer. | have asked all of the Commissioners, all of the ad-
judicatory officials and their advisors, to conduct a complete search
and to report to me as soon as possible but no later than May 18th.

Senator Moy~Ninan. No later than May 18th, which is next
week? Well, that seems to me very handsome of you, sir, and very
orderly And certairly this Senator has complete confidence in the
integrity of the counsel’s office at NRC, and we will await your
report.

Mr. ParLEr. We thank you very much, and we will continue to
strive to maintain that confidence.

Senator MoyNiHaN. Thank you, sir.

Senator Breaux. | take it, Mr. Parler, that ex parte contacts are
not improper or illegal if they are reported under the normal pro-
cedures for reporting ex parte contacts that are made part of the
record, or whatever has to be done?

Mr. ParLer. Of course that, Mr. Chairman, is a cure for prohibit-
ed ex parte communications, to make them public and to serve
them on the parties.

Senator BReaux. Do you have any idea how many ex parte con-
tacts have been made on the Shoreham case, for instance?”

Mr. Parier. | also had a search started there with regard to the
contacts, such as from local officials and interested persons in the
vicinity, school districts and folks like that.

Senator BReaux. Hew about Members of Congress? Don’t we nor-
mally fall into that category of making ex parte contacts? Not in-
tentionally, I'm certain, but the normal contacting regarding the
status of licensing procedures or whatever?

Mr. PARLER. %Vell. of course, communications regarding the
status of proceedings are not prohibited by the ex parte rule. They
do not fall into that category.

Senator BREaux. Suppose | wrote you a letter and said, give me
the status of it and I wish you would hurry up and make a deci-
sion?

Mr. PariLer. Weil, if you had just stopped with “give me the
status of it,” the answer would have been easy. That would not be
prohibited by the ex parte rule. When you get into the area of hur-
rying up and making a decision, that's one that's close. My under-
standing of the rule—and certainly the legislative history of the
1976 amendment to the APA suggests this—is that in case of
doubt, call the communication an ex parte communication, put it
in the public record, and serve it on the parties. And I believe that
for a communication such as that, that's what I would do.

Senator BREaux. Any members of your staff or the General
Counsel's office ever publish any a legal memorandum which
would outline what you would consider to be ex parte type commu-
nications which you would make available to, say, the companies
and others, in order to give them guidance as to what they can and
cannot do?

-
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Mr. ParLer. We have not published a document as such. Howev-
er, in the statement of considerations, certainly, for the proposed
rule, we have approached the problem a different way, by trying to
make it as clear as we can what are not prohibited ex parte com-
munications. Perhaps we could improve it, but we haven't tried to
identify in a document how the gray areas should be handled. That
really seems to me to involve getting the facts and exercising judg-
ment, and in case of doubt, putting the thing in the public record
and serving it on the parties.

Senator ux. In your opinion, would the Director of FEMA
be a decision-maker within the list of ibited contacts?

Mr. PakrLer. Not in my judgment. FEMA is not an adjudicator &
far as the NRC licensing process is concerned.

Senator BReEaUX. Are contacts with FEMA that you would ms ke
note of ever sent over as potential ex parte contacts?

Mr. Paruer. Not that I know of. But, of course, contacts with
FEMA that would be ex parte under our rules if they were made to
our adjudicatory officiais could not be communicated to our adjudi-
catory officials or to their advisors, through some channel.

Senator Breavux. If someone wrote a letter saying, I think
that the Shoreham evacuation plan that’s being considered is terri-
ble and unworkable and I really would like you to do whatever you
can to turn it down, is that, in your legal opinion, not an ex parte
contact?

Mr. Parier. That's not an ex parte communication under the
NRC’s rule. FEMA plays a very important role with regard to off-
site emergency planning, but ?EMKO is not the adjudicator or the
final decision-maker. The NRC is.

Senator Breaux. But isn't it true that FEMA plays a major role
in giving advice and recommendations and counsel to NRC on an
integral part of the process, that is, coming up with an accurate
evacuation plan——

Mr. ParLer. They certainly do——

Senator BreAuX jcontinuing]. Without which you can’t get a li-
cense, of course?

Mr. ParLEr. What's that?

Senator Breaux. And without that plaa, you can’t get a license.
In your opinion, do you think FEMA, if it is not in the regs, should
be included as a decision-maker in the process?

Mr. Parcer. I don’t think they shouls be included as an adjudica-
m decision-maker in the process. Perhaps further attention or

itional attention should be given to private communications (o
FEMA in view of the special role that FEMA plays in our offsite
emergency planning review and decision-making.

Senator BrEaux. My last question is this. There is no exemption
for either Members of Congress, the Secretary of Energy, or any-
body in the President’s cabinet from allowing them to make con-
tacts with any of the NRC decision-makers, is there?

Mr. ParLer. No, sir, there is no exemption for anyone. A private
communication which is prohibited is prohibited regardless of its
source or regardless of the channel that is followed to get the com-
munication to the adjudicators ov te their advisors.

Senator Breaux. Okay. Mr. Parler, thank you very much. We ap-
preciate your testimony.

.
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Mr. ParLer. May | be excused?

Senator Breaux. You're excused.

Mr. Parier. Thank you.

[A letter, with attachment, from Chairmar. Zech. NRC, to Senator
Simpson follows:]
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{”» ", UNITED STATES
a P 41 NUCLEAR REGULATORY COMMISSION
: ? WASHINGTON. D € 20888
) :
"'..
CHAIRMAN June 10, 1987

The Hon rable Alan K. Simpson
Subcommittee on Nuclear Regulation
Committee on Eavironment and Public Works
Unfted States Senate

Washington, D. C. 20510

Dear Senator Simpson:

I am responding to your May 8, 1987 letter requesting
testimony at the May "4, 1987 hearing on external influence on
the Nuclear Regqulatory Tommission's adjudicatory procedures in
the Shoreham proceeding. Subsequent to the receipt of your
letter, it was agreed that the Commission could respond by
Jetter. Our Gene~2l Counsel, Mr. William C. Parler, testified
befora your Coms . “tee on the nature of the Commission's ex
parte restriction.

The Commission responded on December 12, 1986 to a similar
request from Senator Daniel P. Moynihan. Senator Moynihan had
requested all records of contacts, since 1980, with NRC
adjudicatory employees by “Mr. [Lyn] Nofziger or his
associates...by present or former White House staff or
employees of the Executive Office of the President, including
Mr. Edward Rollins, or present or former members of the
Department of Enerqgy." concerning Shoreham. Based on review
of Shoreham docket files, files of the then-current
Commission, Appeal Board, and Licensing Board, and files of
the Office of the General Counsel, 1 forwarded four documents
to Senator Moynihan. A copy of our response to Senator
Moynihan, with attachments, is enclosed with this response.
We have not included voluminous pleadings and other documents
relating to the Palladino recusal fssues referenced in the
Moynihan response. Those documents will be forwarded
separately if the Committee desires.

fach Commission office, the Office of the General Counsel, and
the Chairmen of the Atomic Safety and Licensing Appeal Panel
and Atomic Safety and Licensing Board Panel again have
searched their files for any records of ex gﬁr&g contacts
during the Shoreham operating licer e procee ing. Other than
the records described below, no such documents

were found, and Commission adjudicatory officfals and
advisors can recall only one pertinent oral communication.
Enclosed is a copy of a memorandum describing that
communication from Lando W. Zech, Jr. to Samuel J. Chilk,

May 22, 1987,
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The Commission's Office of the Secretary also performed a
search of docket files -- which are public -- covering the
period from September 1983 to May 1987. The Secretary's
search produced documentation of one conversation that was
treated as an oral ex parte communication. Also, there have
been numerous written ex parte communications consisting
primarily of correspondence from opponents of the plant,
including Governor Cuomo, various New York State and Suffolk
County officials, members of Congress, and concerned
citizens. In accordance with the Commissior’'s ex parte rules,
these previously had been placed in the NRC PubTic Documert
Room or had been served on the parties to the Shoreham
proceeding, or both. There also appears to be four documents
that perhaps should have been served znd placed in the POR,
but appareatly were not. All the documents described in this
paragraph are enclosed.

Sincerely,

#u.wv. .
ando W. Zegh, Jr.

Enclosures:
As Stated
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shorehan proceeding

To: Samuel Chilk, Secy., from
Lando Zech, Chairwman; re Conversation
with Rep. Hochbrueckner
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To: wWilliam Parler, OGC, from
Stephen Sohinki, OCM; re Shoreham EX
Parte Contacts in Shorehan

To: william Parler, GC, from

B. Paul Cotte., Admin. Judge; re Reguest
for Documents/Information re EX Parte
Rule

To: Rep. Robert T. Mrazek, from
Chairman Zech; re April 16, 1987 letter

To: William Parler, GC, from
Janmes Asselstine; re Reguest for
pocuments/Information re Ex Parte Rule

To: Roseuthal, ASLAP, from Parler, GC;
re: Request for pocuments/Information re
EX PARTE Rule

To: Willias Parler, GC, from
Alan S. Rosenthzl, ASLAP; re Request for
pocuments/Information re Ex Parte Rule

T5: John Goudek, from Kenneth Carr,
Commissioner; re Shoreham and Seabrook
issues w/attch (3 pp)

To: Docketing and Service Branch from
Eathaleen Kerr, NRC; re Long Island
Lighting Company oL-3, w/attch (3 pp)

T0: Docketing and Service Branch, from
Xathaleen Kerr, NRC; re Long Island
Lighting Company oL-3, w/attch (1 p)
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3/06/87

3/5/87

1/28/87

1/14/87

1/8/87

2/23/86

12/12/86

12/5/86

12/4/86

Memo

Memo

Letter

Memo

Letter

Memo

Letter

Mermo

Memo

To: Docketir( and Service Branck,
from Kathaleen Kerr, NRC; re Long
Island Lighting Company OL-3,
w/attch (1 p,

To: Boards and Parties Public
Service Company of lew
Hampshire/Long Island Lighting
Company; re Comme .ts on Proposed
Rule on "Licensing of Nuclear Power
Plants Where State and/or Local
Governnent Decline to Cooperate in
Offsite Emergency Planning® which
Reference t Seabrook and Shoreham
Plants; w/a .n (124 pp)

To: William Catacosinos, LILCO,
from Joseph Colby, Office of the
Supervisor, Oyster Bay, N.Y.; re
Emergency Evacuation Plan for
Shoreham

To: Docketing and Service Branch,
from Kathaleen Kerr, NRC; re Long
Island Lighting Company OL-3;
w/attch (1 p)

To: MNFC from Edwin A. Valentine,
Roslyn Water District Board of
Commissioners; re LILCO
Decontaminati Site

Docketing and Services Branch from

Kathaleen Kerr; re Long Island Lighting
Company OL-3 w/attach (8pp)

To: Sen. Moynihan from Lando Zech,
Chairman; re December 4, 1986 letter on
NRC employee contacts

To: Chairman Zech, et al., from
Michael Blume, OGC, re Senator
Moynihan's Request for Records of
Executive Branch Contacts with the
NRC on Shoreham w/attach. (1 page)

To. Chief, Docketing and Services
Branch from Kathaleen Kerr; re Long
1sland Lighting Company OL-3
w/attch (13 pp)



ions and ] L ! ( . rye, Chairman, ASLB,
1986 r Prodell, President,
exercise Shor I g River Board !
Submission

horehar Evac

wWilliam Parler,
hn Frye, Chairman, ASLB;
inited Appearance Statenen
w/attch (4 )

Docketing
om Kathaleen
Secretary, from
Superintendent
unty Central Sch
Emergency Plann

entral
N.Y
ion Center

Sharon R. Connell

QIA, from Morton Margul
Chuirman, ASLB; re Sta
Statement w/attc

To William Clements
Kathaleen Kerr; re |
OL~-S w/attch

William Clements
Kerr; re Lon
v/attch (

Margulies,
D'Amato; re follow-up
1986 limited appearance
tatement

William C 3 from
lene Comiez; oreham Proceeding
1, w/attct

William
tricia Davis,

Shoreham Proceeding
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9/17/86

9/10/86

/3/86

9/2/86

8/22/86

8/22/86

8/22/86

8/21/86

8/14/86

7/29/86

7/25/88

Letter

Letter

Memo

Letter

Letter

Letter

Letter

Letter

Letter

Letter

Letter

To: Jean Christie, North Shore
Coalition for Safe Energy, from
Morton Margulies, Chairman; re Long
Island Lighting Co., Shoreham OL-5
w/attch (3 pp)

To: Carol Berman from

porton Margulies, Chairman, re Long
island Lighting Co., Shoreham OL-5
w/attch (6 pp)

To: William Clements from
patricia Davis, Legal Assistant; re
Shorehan proceeding w/attch (€ pp)

To: 'Donald P. Irwin; Hunton &

Williams from Morton rargnulies,
Chairman, ASLB; re Long island Lighting
Company OL-5

To: Rep. Eckart from
Frederick Bernthal, Acting Chairman; re
jetter of July 30, 1986 w/attch (2 pp)

70: Carol Berman from
Morton Margulies, Chairman; re Long
i1sland Lighting Company oL-5

To: Sen. Alfonse D'Amato from
Frederick pernthal, Acting Chairman; ==
jetter of July 25, 1986 w/attch (6 pp)

To: Thowas Carol, Counsel, Nassau
County Board of Supervisors, from Morton
Margulies, Chairman; re Leng Island
Lighting Company OL-5

To: Morton Margulies, Chairman,
from Thomas Carol, Ccounsel, Nassau
County Board of Supervisors; re
shoreham Nuclear Power station - OL
3 w/attch (1 page)

To: Lando Zech, Chajrman, frow
Reps. Mrazek and Downey re: Shorehan
Emergency Planning

To: Lando Zech, Chairman, from
Sen. Alfonse D'Amato; re NRC Decision
CcLI-86-13, July 24, 1986
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6/27/86

6/26/86

6/23/86

6/19/86

6/18/66

6/16/86

6/16/86

6/10/86

6/10/86

6/2/86

Letter

Letter

Letter

Letter

Letter

Letter

Letter

Letter

To: Nunzio Palladino, Chairman,
from Thomas Caroi, Counsel, Nassau
County Board of Supervisors re
AfZidavits of Service ané certified
copies of Resolutions w/attch (5 pp)

To: #Hunzio Palladino, Chairman,
from Mario Cuomo, Governor; re
Emergency Evacuation Plan

To: Nunzio Palladiro, Chairman,
from Prank Jones, Chief Deputy

County Executive, Suffolk County;
re Cohalan Gtatement on Shoreham

To: NRC fron Kathaleen Gaglias,
pistrict Clerk, Corsewogue School
pistrict; re Resolution v/attch (2 pp)

To: HNRC from Ronald E. Wohl,
pPresident, Roslyn Public Schools;
re Red Cross use of facililies

To: Nunzio Palladino, Chairman,
from Richard Kessel, N.Y. State
Consumner Protection Board; re MHB
Technical Asscociates report on
Emergency Planning w/attch (37 pp)

To: Sen. Alfonse D'Amato from

Martin Malsch, Acting GC; re leotter of

:¥:o C; 1986 on FEMA assessment w/attch
PP

To: Nunzio Palladino from

Ralph Marino, Chairman, Rassau
County Republicar Delegation; re
Public Statement of Nassau County
Republican Legislative Delegation
re Shoreham w/attch (1lp)

Resolution

Memo

Rocky Point School Board Shoreham
Resolution

To: Board anéd Parties, Shoreham
OL-3, Limerick, 80-bto;hx re Ex

Parte filing from Washi
Foundation P
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6/1/86

5/15/86

5/1/86

5/2/86

2/11/86

2/4/86

1/23/86

11/13/85

11/7/85

9/23/85

8/6/85

Letter

Letter

Letter

Letter

Letter

Letter

Letter

Letter

Letter

Letter

Letter

T0: NRC from B. J. Klaus; re
Suspension of Shoreham Nuclear
Power Station Restart

To: Chairman Palladino from
Gov, Mario Cuomo; re Operation of
Shoreham

To: NRC from Town Clerk of Town of
Piverhead; re Resolution adopted by
Riverhead Town Board w/attch (1 p)

To: NRC from Edward T. O'Brien,
County Attorney, County of Kassau;
re Use of Nassau Veterans Memorial
Coliseum at Uniondale

To: Sen. Daniel P. Moynihan from
Nunzio Pulladino, Chairman; re Feb. 4
and Peb. 5, 1986 "Declaration and
Renonstrance®

To: Chairman from
Sen. Daniel Mo nihan;: re EmergencCy
Plan Exercise at Shoreham

To: Herzel Plaine, GC and

George Watson, GC, FEMA; from

Peter Cohalan, Suffolk County Executive,
County of Suffolk; re Response to

Jan. 22, 1986 lettér on Emergency
Evacuation Plan Exercise w/attch (4 pp)

To: Chairman and Members of the
Commission from Gov. Mario Cuomo; re
N.Y. State opposition to Emergency
Exercise at Shoreham

To: Nunzio Palladino, Chairman,
trom Peter Cohalan, Suffolk County
Executive; re County Opposition to
Shoreham Emergency Exercise Plan

To: David C. Lyons, M.D. from Lando
Zech, Chairman; re licensing issues
surrounding Shoreham

To: NRC from Darrell Lund,
Superintendent of Schools, East
williston Union Free School District; re
use of schools by Red Cross w/attch

(1 p)
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8/5/85

7/30/85

7/12/85%

6/28/8%

6/27/85

6/27/85

6/11/85

6/11/85

6/10/85

6/5/85

Note

Letter

Letter

Letter

Letter

Letter

Letter

Letter

Letter

Order

Copy of letter sent by Gov. Cuomo
to Secretary Herrington re Shoreham

To: Richard M. Kessel, Executive
Director, WY Consumer Protection Board,
from Thomas Murley, Regional
Admiuistrator, NPC; re Response to
Mailgrams of 7/1) ané 7/15/85 on low
power testing program at Shoreham
w/attch (2 pp)

To: Morton Margulies, Chairman,
ASLB, from Albert Prodell,
President, Board of FEducation,
Shoreham-Wading River Central

School District; re Shoreham Emergency
Planning

To: Morton Margulies, Chairman,
ASLB, from Dr. Bern Seiderman,
Superintendent of Schools, Lynbrook
Public Schools; re use by Red Cross
as relocation center

To: Docketing & Service Branch
from Joyce McDow re letter from
Anthon, and Mary Della Vechia,
w/attch (1 p)

To: James Laurenson, Chairman,
ASLB, from Roger & Barbara Olin: re
Shoreham 5% licensing

To: Herbert Brown, Kirkpatrick &
Lockhart, “rom Martin Bradley Ashare,
Suffolk County Attorney; re termination
of services

To: Chairman Palladino from

Sen. Moynihan; re Shoreham Low Power
Vote

To: Morton Margulies, ASLB, from
Edward Murphy, Acting Superintendent,
Cducational Services; re use by Red
Cross as a re.ocation center

Shoreham Order denying Suffolk
County and State of Hew York
reguest
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5/31/85

5/29/85

5/29/85

5/29/85

$/23/85

5/20/85

5/17/85

5/17/85

5/17/85

5/15/85

Letter

Letter

Letter

Letter

Letter

Le'.ter

Letter

Letter

Letter

Letter

To: ASLB from Robert Ricken,
Superintendent of Schools, Mineola Union
Free School District; re Red Cros=s usage
of facilities

To: Martin Margulies, ASLB, from
George kKane, Superintendent, Plainridge
Public Schools

To: Morton Margulies, ASLB, from
Catherine Fenton, Superintendent,
Bicksville Public Schools; re Red Cross
usage of facilities

To: Morton Margulies, ASLB, from

pr. Richard Caliendo, Superintendent,
Elmont Public Schools; re Red Cross
usage of facilities

T0: Morton Margulies, ASLB, from
Thomas Lee, Superintendent, Valley
Stream Union Free School District
Thirteen; re Red Cross usage of
facilities

To: Morton Margulies, ASLB, from
Joshua Segal, Superintendent, Roslyn
Public Schools; re Red Cross usage of
faciiities

To: Morton Margulies, ASLB, from
George Marr, Superintendent, Island Park
Schuols; re Red Crocs usage of

facili®

To: cor Margulies, ASLB, from

C. Mc Lean, Superintendent of Schools,
Oyster Bay; re use by Red Cross of
facilities

To: USNRC from Hannah Kamanoff,
County Supervisor, City of Long
Beach; re use of Nassau Coliseum as
reception center

To: Morton Margulies, ASLB from
George Czar, Pastor; re designation as
congregate care center
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5/13/85%

5/13/85%

5/10/85

5/9/85

5/8/85

5/8/85

4/16/85

4/3/85

4/1/85

4/1/85

Letter

Letter

Letter

Letter

Letter

Letter

Response

Letter

Letter

Letter

To: Frank Rasbury, from
Jerome Oberman, Lido Beach

Superintendent; re LILCO evacuation plan
designation

To: Morton Margulies, ASLB, from
John Franco, Westbury Free School
Superintendent; re location center
designation

To: Morton Margulies, ASLB, from
William VanWess, Superintendent, Valley
Stream; re cooperation with Red Cross

To: Morton Margulies, ASLB, from

John Bierwirth, Superintendent of
Schools, Preeport Public Schools; re Red
Cross usage of facilities

To: Mortin Margulies, ASLB, from
Ulyssis Byas, Superintendent, Roosevelt
Unjion Free School District; re use of
facilities ar evacuation center

To: ASLB from Vincent Shozzi,
Mayor, Glen Cove; re use of Kassau
County Veteran's memorial Coliseum
in emergency plan

NRC Steaff Response to Suffolk
County, Bernard M. Bordenick,
Counsel for NRC Staff

To: Frank Rasbury, Director,
Anerican Red Cross, from Howard
Koenig, Superintendent, East Meadow
Union Pree School District: re
March 11, 198% letter

To: Forton Margulies, ASLB, from
Lawrence Johnson, Jr., Superintendent,
North Baltimore Union Free School
District; re use by Red Cross of
facilities

To: Shoreham Service List from
Herbert Brown, Kirkpatrick & Lockhart:
Re April 1, 1965 Suffolk County and
New York State Motion w/attch (4 pp)
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3/21/85

3/11/85

3/11/8%

3/5/85

i/26/85

2/15/85%

2/12/85

2/1/85

1/4/85

1/2/85

Letter

Letter

Letter

Letter

Letter

Letter

Letter

Lette:r

Letter

Letter

To: William Clements, from

Valarie Lane, ASLB; re Service of letter
from Barbara Gruber to

Judge Lawrence Brenner w/attch (1 p)

To: Frank Rasbury, Director,
Anerican Red Cross, from

Fred Brocknann, Superintendent,
Farmingdale Public Schools; re use
by Ped Cross of facilities

To: Prank Rasbury, Director,
American Red Cross, from

Herbert Pluschau, Superintendent,
Nassapequa Public Schools; re use
by Red Cross of facilities

To: Morton Margulics, ASLB, from

June Irvin, Superintendent, North
Merrick, Union Pree School District; re
use by Red Cross of facilities

To: Morton Margulies, ASLB, from
Alvin Baron, Superintendent, Lawrence
Public Schools; re use by Red Cross of
facilities

To: Morton Margulies, ASLB, from
Howard Koenig, Superintendent, East
Mezdow Union Pree School District; re
use by R2d Cross of facilities

ZJv: Nancy Romaine, fron

Herzel Plaine, GC; re letter of
December 26, 1984 on hearing
w,attch (1 P)

To: Chairman and Commissioners
from Gov. Mario Cuomo; re
opportunity to present oral
argument

To: Rep. William Carney fronm

Herzel Plaine, CGC; re letter of
December 3, 1984 or Shoreham w/attch
(4 pp)

To: Nunzio Palladino, Chairman,
from William Rogers, Clerk, Suffolk
County legislature; re Motion
approved w/attch {1 p)

.
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12/20/84

12/19/84

12/17/84

12/13/¢4

12/13/84

12/7/84

12/7/84

12/4/84

12/3/84

12/3/84

12/1/84

11/1/e4

Letter

Lettr

Letter

Letter

Letter

Letter

Letter

Letter

Letter

Letter

Letter

Letter

To: MNRC from Michael D'Andre,
legislator, 7th L.D., Sutfolk County:; re
vote on motion w/attch (1 p)

To: Nunzio Palladino, Chairman,
from Richard Kessel, Direcior, NY
State Consumer Protection Board; re
status of fuel loading at Shoreham

To: Nunzic Palladino, Chairman,
from William Rogurs, Clerk of
Suffolk County; re motion passed
w/attch (2 pp)

To: bNunzio Palladino, Chairman,
trom Paul Harenberg, Assembleyman;
Suffolk County testimony

To: Rep. hobert Mrazek from
Herzel Plaine; re letter of 12/3/84

To: MNunzio Palladino, Chairman,
from Rep. Norman Lent; re licensing
of Shoreham

To: Commissioners from

Robert La Bua, Legislator, Suffolk
County legislature; re snorelam
licensing procedure

To: Nunzio Palladino, Chairman,
from Gregory Blass, Legislator; re
LILCO application for low power
license

To: Commissioners from
Wayne Prospect, Legislator; re
hearing on Shoreham licensing

To: MNunzio Palladinc, Chairman,
from Rep. William Carney; re
Shoreham Licensing w/attch (2 pp)

To: Nunzio Palladino, Chairman,
from Rep. Thomas Downey; re
opposition to low power license for
Shoreham

To: Nunzio Palladino, Chairman,
from John Behan, Assemblyman: re
licensing of Shoreham
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10/1/84

9/21/84
9/11/84

9/10/84

8/23/84

8/23/84

8/22/84

£/6/84

7/24/84

7/13/84

6/27/84

6/21/84

Letter

Memo

Letter

Letter

Letter

Letter

Letter

Memo

Letter

Letter

Letter

Letter

—~o: George Hochbrueckner,
Assemblyman, from Nunzio Palladino,
Chairman; re letter of May 22, 1984
w/attch (38 pp)

CLI-84-20

To: Nunzio Palladino, Chairman,
from John Behan, Assemblyman, N.Y.:
re Shoreham licensing

To: Nunzio Palladino, Chairman,
from J. Michael McGarry, III; re
5/16/84 Shoreham Order

~o: Nunzio Palladino, Chairman,
from Gregory J. Blass, Legislator;
re Shoreham construction concerns

To: MNunzio Palladino, Chairman,
{rom Burton Cowan, Chairman, AIF
lawyers committee; re SECY-84-290

~o: Chairman Palladino, from
Joseph Carpenter; Citizen letter

Memorandum and Order of 6/6/85 re
palladino removal from proceeding

To: Pabian Palomino, Special
Counsel to NY Governor, from

C. Jean Shoemaker, Secretary to the
Appeal Board; Response to July 10,
1984 inguiry w/attch (1 p)

To: Rep. Edward Markey from
Nunzio Palladino, Chalirman; re

unanswered matters raised in previous
correspondence

To: Nunzio Palladino, Chairman,
from Lawrence Canpher, Attorney for
suffolk County; re affidavit
w/attch (22 pp)

To: William Dircks, EDO, from
victor Gilinsky, Commissioner; re
criterion for ECCS pumps w/attch (1 p)
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6/14/84

6/13/84

6/11/84

6€/6/84

5/23/84

5/22/84

5/10/84

5/9/84

5/4/84

5/4/84

5/1/84

Letter

Note

Letter

Memor-

andum

Letter

Letter

Letter

Letter

Letter

MemoO

Letter

To: The Commicsioners, fron

James fFitzgerald; re Rep. Markey request
for documents -~ Emergency planning
Shoreham w/attch (2 pp)

To: Piles from John Austin,
Technical Assistant to Ccommissioner
Asselstine; re 6/12/84 conveisation
with Clarke A. Davis

To: Nunzio palladino, Chairman,
from Joseph Caputo, Comptroller,
suttolk County: re statement On
shorcham

£
yest for pecusal and Motion O
gzzqualtttcntion of Chairman palladino
(34 pp)

: Nunzio palladino, Chairman,
::o- Frank Jones, Deputy County
Executive; re licensing delay
concerns

To: Nunzio palladino, Chairman,
from George Hockbrueckner,
Assemblyman; re may 17, 1984
hearing

: Nunzio palladino, Chairman,
;:o- Rep. gdward Markey; re Recusal
from vote on Shorehan

~o: Rep. Edward Markey, from
n:n:io g-lladlno. Chairman; re 5/3/84
Jetter

To: The commission frow
s:ephon g. Latham, special Counsel tO
the Town of Southhampton; re filing

To: William CIQ-eniginnoitoting.
from Valarie Lane, ]
Shoreham letter from Wilhemina D.

Martinc w/attch (1 p)

To: PRep. Morris Udall from
Kunzio galladino. rhairman, re legal
problems in releasing transcript
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12/77/8%

11/23/83

11/16/83

11/15/83

11/10/83

10/27/83

10/4/83

9/9/83

9/6/83

4/6/83

4/4/83

Correspondence 16

Letter

Memo

To: James Laurenson, Chairman,
ASLB, from Nicholas Poulos,
William Ployd Union Free School
District; re Evacuation Plans

To: Commicsioners from
Hunzio Palladino; re telephone call
from Rep. Stratton

Resolution

Letter

Letter

Letter

Letter

Letter

Letter

Letter

Letter

= A

Sound Beach Pre-School Co-op resolution

To: Jamee Laurencon, Chairman,
ASLB, from Virginia Kuzloski,
District Clerk, Rocky Point Public
Schools; re Resolution passed
October 31, 1983

To: James Laurenson, Chairman,
ASLB, from Charles Ebetino,
Svperintendent, Port Jefferson
Public Schools; re Evacuation Plans
at Shoreham

To: Gov. Cuomo, from
William Dircks, EDO; re PEMA review
of LILCO Emergency Plan

To: Chairman Palladino from
Gov. Cuomo; re Emergency Plan at
Shoreham

To: Lucinda Suartz, Pacific Legal
Foundation, from Barbara Tompkins, Sec.
to Appeal Board; re 9/1/83 letter

To: Rep. Thomas Downey from
Martin Malsch, Acting, G.C.; re Shoreham
Emergency Planning

To: Commission from Pred Zunco,
Mayor, Village of Sag Harbor; re
termination of Shoreham proceeding

To: Commission {rom Mal Nevel,
Supervisor, Shelter Island; re
termination of Shoreham proceeding
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~o: MNunzio Palladino, Chalrman,
izé- Rep. William Carney, re

3/15/83 Letter
shoreham project w/attch (2 pp)

LILCO from Norman Neubert; re

L To:
ke e evacuaticn planning
ante;
To: Palladino from Avril Opin
S R re opening of Shoreham
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Senator Breaux. Let's welcome up the FEMA representative,
Mr. George Watson, who is Associate General Counsel for the Fed.
eral Emergency Management Agency.

Mr. Watson, we are pleased to have you here and are pleased to
receive your testimony.

STATEMENT OF GEORGE w. WATSON, ASSOCIATE GENERAL
COUNSEL FOR PROGRAM LAW, FEDERAL EMERGENCY MAN.
AGEMENT AGENCY

Mr. Watson. Thank you, Mr. Chairman. | am George W.
Watson, Associate General Counsel for Program Law, Federal
Emergency Management Agency, commonly called FEMA_ It is a
pleasure to appear before you today in response to your request to
the Director of FEMA for any information we would have on ex
parte contacts with the Nuclear Regulatory Commission with re-
:Pect to the Shoreham proceedings. I know of ne such contact.

EMA;' participation in the two mrehané proceedings, the Emer-
gency Planning Proceeding OL-3, and the mergenc. lanning Ex-
ercise Proceeding OL-5, are under my jurisdiction within thergﬂ'we
of General Counsel.

‘cause these matters are in litigation they are, of course sub-
Ject to NRC regulatory procedures, including the rule overning ex
parte contacts which a ars at title 10 of the Code of Federal -
ulations, section 2780 substance of the rule is that any con-
tact with a Commissioner or employee of the Commission who acts
in a judicial ca ity must be on the record or be immediately
made a part of the record. This rule, like the lawyer’'s ethical
canon against ex parte contacts, is designed to prevent unilateral
or secret attempts to influence the outcome of a matter in litiga-
tion. The rules against ex parte communications with members of
the NRC and members of the Atomic Safety and Licensing Boards
are strictly observed by FEMA. Based on a conscientious inquiry of
the current FEMA leadership and staff, I can state on behalf o?'
rector Becton that no ex parte contacts with members of the Com-
mission, their immediate staff, or NRC judges have been made.

use FEMA'’s usual role in NRC proceedings is to furnish wit-
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\ Asct . : irector Becton and the Chair- — ; .
- of the N:(ylxum'l?cﬁ:: 't:elf:re th: two Shoreham Atomic c::t:;:& to focus on those various allegations of improper ex parte
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. . i from Senator Moynihan. opponents. But after an extensive staff igati
statement We will take questions nowl 1 don't gations of i investigation of the alle-

> thank Mr. Watson. s Ol improper ex parte contacts, f 2
Senator MoyNmaN. Mr. Chairman. © ' f the facts that. We f, idone 1c1s, we found no evidence of
: . ’ r stutement of t v - t e found no evidence of that im activi

have any questions. I think it's :‘? very © . or other ’ independent co o ; it E T activity, and now the
contacts, no logs, notes e unsel—and even if there had been some found, it

¥ that constituted criminal ivi

: i ne. There may be but you v : inal activity.

‘“&:T‘;:‘:’&i:"; looked. xoin': :)‘:‘ :";":n';’ ?;a:t in behalf of Lyn Nofufer; that's separately

s tor Breaux. Thank you, Senator . got paid a bale of at created the interest of everyone is that he
:::mto: “"impsnnv has joined us; he may have some opening - paid a bale orfng aney'."But let me tell you, everyone has been

m;ntr;ain a minute. I'll let him get prepared. : ney in this one. I've never seen more lobbyists on

that there have been no ex pa haven't found them, and

t FEMA has made no ex parte con- ~ :
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Senator Be aux. Then your o FEMA M various Members of Congress over the
S ; : the regs  not cover e couple of years. We are violati e Wor wadly e
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thmrwr;?‘v:‘"as an advisor to the NRC and furnish witnesses. So :lll:ie:racz:':: lMetelr Is Punning, maybe someday wgpl'lomop.rmlveyi:nl
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November 24, 1986

Dear Alan:

It has been reported in the press that Lyn
Nofziger was hired by the Long Island Lighting

Company in 1983 and subsequently lobbied Edward
Rollins at the White House on behalf of a

full-power license for the Shoreham nuclear
facility.

If these allegations are true, they cast
doubt on the integrity of the nuclear licensing

process, and it is surely our responsibility, as
members of the Subcommittee on Nuclear

Regulation, to determine the facts.

I therefore ask that the Subcommittee

schedule hearings on this matter as soon as
possible.

Best,

k—_\ .

Honorable Alan K. Simpson
United States Senate

Washington, DC 20510
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Tge Honorable paniel P. Moynihan
United States Scnal;osxo
¥ashington, D.C.
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e 1: ip your November 28 I:r PP ey
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Honorable Daniel P. Moyniban
Page two i

If you should decide tha
with a hearing, Prt, I wouid only respectfully ask
that we be sensitive to two very real concerns.
First, the Shoreham matter is still pending before
the Commission for a final decisicn on LILCO's
application for an operating license, with a number
of contested issues still to be resolved. 1In the
interest of complete fairness to all of the parties
who are participating in this proceeding, I would
suggest that we steer clear of those issves that are
still being "contested"™, in order to insure that
these issves may be impartially resolved by the

Commission based uvpon the evidence presented in the
Shoreham adjudicatory proceeding.

t you wish to proceed

Second, with the Department of Justice now
considering whether to recommend an Independent
Counsel to investigate Mr. Fofziger's lobbying
activities since he left the White House, I think we
need to be especially s=ensitive to the fact that »
separate criminai investigation of Mr. Nofziger is
now under consideration -- and that the scope of this
investigation may well include some of the very

issuves that you raised in Your November 24 letter to
me.

The pending criminal investigation does not, in
my view, preclude us from conducting a hearing, but
it does require us to be especially sensitive to the
constitutional rights of those under investigation
and to conduct a hearing that is fair and equitable
for those who vill be cilled to testify.

Accordingly, if at all possible, I would
recommend that we might «ait to schedule the hearing
until after the Depariment of Justice and the special
three-judge panel have reached a final decision on
the appointment of an Independent Counsel, and then,
if Mr. Nofziger's representation of LILCO is beyond
the scope of the Counsel's mandate, proceed with a

hearing at your pleasure. And yot'll be in charge
then anyway!

If, for whatever reason, it is your judgement
that an earlier hearing is essential -- prior to
resolution of the pending criminal investigation -~ I
would be most willing to discuss with you how we
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Senator BeReavux. Thank yvou very much, Senator

M- Watson, I think we have noc other questions for you at this
time. We appreciate your testimony and vour being here very
much

Mr. Warson. Thank you, six

Senator Breaux. I'd like to welcome up at this time the Chair
man of the Board and Chief Executive Officer for the Long Island
Lighting Company, Dr. Willham Catacosinos

Doctor, we are pleased to have you here and we look forward to

your testimony

SYATEMENT OF WILLIAM J. CATACOSINOS, CHAIRMAN OF THE
BOARD AND CHIEF EXECUTIVE OFFICER. LONG ISLAND LIGHT
ING (9., ACCOMPANIED BY ANTHONY EARLEY. GENERAL
COUNSEL, LONG ISLAND LIGHTING CO

Mr. Caracosinos. Thank yoo, Mr. Chairman

Mr. Chairma:, with your permission I'd like to introduce the
gentlemar al myside of me

Senator BrReai X. Absol ately

Mr. Catacosinos. This is Mr. Anthony Earley, who is the Gener
al Counsel of the Long Island Lighting Company

Senator Breaux Okay

Mr. Catacosinos. My name s William J Catacosinos. I am
Chairman and Chief Executive Officer of the Long Island Lighting
Company, a position | have held since January 30, 1984 1 am
pleased to have an opportunity to discuss with you the problems
which LILCO confronis in its efforts to license the Shoreham elec
tricity plant, and the role Nofziger-Bragg Communications played
in advising the company in its dealings with Government and the
public

In order to understand why LILCO hired Mr. Nofziger's firm, a
decision which predates my tenure as Chief Executive Officer, it is
essential to get a sense of the problems LILCO faced in 1983, the
yvear it hired the firm of Nofziger-Bragg Communications. The com
pany faces many of those same problems today

As part of its obligation to provide a continuous and reliable
source of electricity on Long Island, LILCO constructed the Shore
ham plant. The project commenced in 1968 with the cooperation of
local, State and Federal Governments. More than 75 local and
State permits w.re required to construct the plant. Local and State
governments granted every one of them

It was not until 198, when the construction of the plant was vir
tually completed, that Suffolk County suddenly reversed its long
standing support of eme.gency plannir. . for Shoreham. Ir an at
tempt to prevent Shoreham from operating, county officials refused
to participate in the emergency plan, ¢ plan county personnel had
developed in cooperation with LILCO. As you know, an adequate

emergency plan 1s a Federal requirement of all nuclear planis

Furthermore, the county officials decided that the Federal require

ments concerning nuclewr wiants were inadequ.te. The counts
maintained that Shoreham required a 20-mile emergency planning
zone, 1n contrast to the 10-mile rone that i reqr red

ar plant in the country
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In 1983 New York State, under a new Governor, also reversed its
long-standing support for Shoreham and announced that it would
not override the wishes of the local government. The previous ad-
ministration had ‘ndicated a willingness to cooperate in the emer-
gency plan even without county participation. "

By the time the State and the county reversed their itions,
LILOO had invested billions of dollars constructing the horeham
’ ' t made with the covperation and encour-

ement of these same local and State governments. LILCO was
placed in a position of having to 'icense the plant in o itica to
two powerful and well-funded governments. Meanwhile, the fi-
nance cost -n the plant were accumulating at the rate of more
than a million dollars each day State and county officials took the
position that LILCO shareowners should bear the cost of the plant,
even though government opposition prevented the plant’s oper-

ation.

LILCO improved on an emergency lan o::sinally developed by
Suffolk County, and the compan implemen its own plan using
its employees to substitute for Government workers, which is per-
missible under the rules of the Nuclear Regulatory Commission.
Because of the uncertainty created by the opposition of State and
local governments to the Shoreham plant, the financial markets
closed to the company. As a result, LILCO experienced a cash
shortfall despite annual sales of nearly $2 billion.

The business of a utility is to provide electricity and gas to its
customers. But the probiems the company faced when local and
State governments reversed their positions and started using the
Shoreham plant for political purposes were beyond the expertise of
. The company sought assistance to deal with the prob-
lems of politics, the press, communications strategies, advertising,
and developing support for its erplant. Nofziger-Bragg had an
excellent reputation in this field, and the company sought their as-
sistance anr:emined the firm in late 1983

When 1 became Chairman of the company in 1984, 1 reviewed the
consultants the company had retained and the performance of
each. 1 decided to continue LILCO's relationship with Nofziger-
Bragg because in my inion their expertise in the communications
field directly addrpanx the problems which the company confront-
ed Please remember that the reason the company was on the
verge of bankruptcy was not because LILCO had trouble in the
electric and gas iness. Those businesses were booming as Long
lsland was enjoying @ prosperous economy The reason the compa-
ny was going bankrupt was that LILCO was caught in the middle
of an intergovernmental squabble with Federal regulations assum-
ing that local and State governments would cooperate in emergen-
cy plans for nuclear plants, and local and State governments refus-
ing o cooperate, substituting their own judgment about the feasi-
bility of emergency planning

The actions of Su'folk County and New York State have enor-
mous consequences for national energy policy. By withdrawing
from the emergency plan, these governments have held the Shore-
ham plant hostage even though the Nuclear Regulatory Commis-
sion deemed that the plast was ready for commercial operation
nearly two years ago when it granted Shoreham an operating li-
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grqzumw ions save those which result from the non-cooperatior
:' ot and local governments. arding ﬂnergencm 1 ——
lh?lcN mltbe only issue preventing full operation o¥ Sﬁoar::'an‘
the Muclase Regulatory Commission’s licensing board concluded
b y investigation and deliberations that it did not fi
Lanytt ng unique about the demography, Oopoirn nocenmd
- t::i.~ Jurisdictional bpundaries in the area in w ic‘:h :
conclude ih':t ti?ewm;rﬁy; - ibl i — ‘ ::
: : mpossible to fashi i
eﬂg;t‘:'vev oﬂzlu- emergency plan for the Slmemmmlr" fan
o locolr 33& and Suffolk County governments have 1
clea? plaa and State government a formula for shutti
- nts by simply withdrawing from the elmv:r;zency“8 .
Nor:l.;e !.hat' ormula being applied in Massachuset 5:!‘ pr
Carolina. The strategy is fraught with dangt&erouswconac»' o
quul - hio:t national energy policy.
_ : rategy goes beyond national 1 jeopa
il:sell':ctml security. This Nation mmml%ndpemn ¢
e rd:lcuy from nuclear power plants, and these pl e
‘:mt : of millions of barrels of oil each year 'l‘hep ——
- ‘z': o(::e S::tl; save seven to nine million barrels of oil each y
e - e L.arns an inurdina.e amount of oil to prod yelar.
Statei wpp{;(;mmately 25 percent of the oil burned in theu‘iej e't;cti
- dpe uce electricity. You and I know that increasi n;h'
e oy e hretens o ptimal sty
. | governments to ¥
g::l:eys [;l};m nlg‘kieh;m'm the financial stability of uﬁﬁ:i?slmn‘gz
QRS .08 Iders of the value of their investment, i
ments made in good faith Carried to its logical conclusion e
nts would force ihi ! )
;:::mp;:;r janta cost billions of doll::u'll!lt\i . b.u:nceskmptofb:
- il ars. The
e regionm. jor utility could seriously impair 310
These are some of the problems whi 1 i
LllA:) i:hg‘ut. as w!;.l:’ as keeping t!)e'oo'fi:'p::;‘m 3 d:dv‘e.l::
smiderable n_ederalm le: | State policy. The firm invested con-
. necea::mg about the numerous issues relatiag to
st . ey s ry prerequisite before they could ndv‘. the
IJL(% z(af';' t effort, the firm reviewed documents and m:e 1
o T?}zy&?e firm made itself readily avuilabl:“t:‘)
. » n ! :
poll‘l‘:;'a_l cnsesB . We valued ‘t,:aty am:ﬁi;d T p—
ing t;ru ragg offered advice on dealing with the press, advertis-
ing. and support for the Shoreham plant. The firm suggested
mnmueth fo’r‘e communicating with public officials nnd':r
s G t the Shoreham plant. LILCO relied on Nofzige -
e methodm:fm“um for their assessment of the most appropn"‘-
- s communicating with Federal, State and local ofﬁ‘
The i
. i g g o e — scman St
the public which leads to even more fear un:‘im :’:gr‘:mwsthe fz: g

economy

e ee—



42

proporuon with reality. The firm advised the company on ways to
translate national energy policy into a course of action acceptable
to local public officials, always mindful of the difficulty in getting
k-calorublic officials to support a plant publicly.

Nofziger-Bragg Communications assisted the company to set up a
meeting with the Secretary of Energy so that 1 could talk with him
about Shoreham’s national implications. The firm also arranged a
meeting between mm::nd the Administrater of FEMA to discuss
the review of the ham emergency plan and an exercise
that plan to assess its effectiveness. Another meeting was arra
with the Secretary of Treasury, at the time that the company was
on the verge of laring bankruptcy, where we discussed the fi-
nancial health of the utility industry and national energy policy.
On the same Dic, & meeting was arranged with the Vice Chair-
man of the Federal Reserve Board. On another occasion, a meeting
was arranged with Mr. Peter Cohalan, the Suffolk County Execu-
tive. where we discussed Shoreham's role in national energy policy.
In all those meetings, 1 was present.

At the time 1 joined LILCO, the firm of Nofziger-Bragg Commu-
nications was receiving $20,000 per month for the services they
rendered Since LILCO was on the verge of bankruptcy, | askedgfor
a reduction in fees from all our consultants, and Nofziger-Bragg
agreed to reduce their retainer to $10,000 per month. The fee was
subsequently restored to its original amount, and in April 1987 the
fee was reduced to $5,000 as the workload d )

By any calculation, these are great sums ol money. But they are
standard fees for this type of work, and they must be seen in the
context of the enormous sums of money LILCO is paying for fi-
nance charges on the Shoreham plant, which are in excess of $1
million a day. If the work of ?‘Iofzigcr-Bragg Communications
moved the Shoreham plant even one day closer to commercial oper-
ation, the company would more than recoup the money it has paid
to the firm. The LILCO shareholders are paying for the services of
Nofziger-Bragg. and 1 wish we did not need such services. These
fees must also be seen in comparison to the enormous sums of
money that Suffolk County and New York State are paying to con-
sultants to support their position. Suffolk County alone has spent

approximately $20 million of the taxpayers money to fund their
opposition to Shore _ Given the importance of this issue to na-
tional energy policy, to the economy of Long Island, and to the fi-
nancial health of LILCO, | believe | would have been remiss
not retained someone of Mr. Nofziger's stature and competence.

In many respects the protlems resviting from the actions of Suf-
folk County and New York State are more acute now than ever
besore. Long Island has enjoyed a prosperous economy over the
past few years as its high technology, financial services, electronic,

electricity on Long Island has increased by an average of 2.5 per-
cent over the past four years. This year LI has a 400-megawatt
shortage in its ~equired electricity reserves. LILCO has gone to ex-
traordinary lengths to prevent brownouts or blackouts this
summer, but the company cannot assure its customers of a continu-
ous supply of electricity.
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Senator Moynihan, my&l:sxery B MY g
SenaDr mm. l&‘hank you, Mr. Chairm=n.
o m_wehadlpmblemlm\veﬂ.' respect to a relat-
e lmu:;rpartner of the firm of .1unton & Williams
mmc"m O S v, in discussing the LILCO matter, spoke of
Py~ tki“d‘:.fhesmd'hadqme.dthroughl;ongl;hndela-:od‘f
e - coatmqnhemunt;hespokeoﬁtuiﬁtm
- awcon lisease. He said, yes, that’s exactly what we think of :
s m&ag)o\u' disease, which was not a attractive way to I
o o themn ':unotszrto):.ehcwd officials and citizen:yof :;
s t our St.ntc' . He's made $14 mill
et sty r; ."no. I'm sorry, $13,292.000—to call us “ldm'm >
There's a certain tone here, sir. Y 1 o problems
company e hen Stte el merment et
pooaswerebeyond‘ e s oy - :
' t‘l:e_ expt;:tue of the company.” How do';lo:x
poses? What political e b+ P N
- Caracosinos. Senator, when | i
;p::;l l‘icpent ta fair amount of time Mbemzndmraan d& o
e luatsontandthenpedformephnt.Anduyouﬁndlsm-
the;;:okm&osrp:n a_lmdlt:n;rdulimwi&&awandbuloﬂ'm
til.t * ¥ 2l r w i
u ‘I'anmmeas. a beca_ use I'm not a utilit ex:c'eﬁ:v:—mmo
'nea-es” . e involved with computers and electroni -4 here-
was no logic or rational thinking behind the o thas
pted in 1983 when Mr. Cohalan withdrew his th-pportt y =
cwmyluded umt;;l:enmng for the Shoreham plant. And thereforem o
o= - e rationale for those actions was more politi i
lonalwr MOottlcal. and I maintain that position toda i
ec“Senmﬁw ofSu“'_lollu‘l(nQN. And Mr. Cohalan was the electedy. Coun
a County? | believe he was Republi <l
r. CaracosiNos. That's correct, sir o —
Senahtzr"hlovma;m. And the nev;ly-elected Governor in 1983
'ouldpositionv been Mr. Cuomo, who is a Democrat. Do i i
Ty T e -
Mr. ~Nos. No, 1 do not believe s posi
tion w:" doﬂe for political reasons. l':p:ktehav:itt:lnthe Govem:rm-
s’mSeﬂa'Je govem:)'e:ltf:‘l Then why did you cite him? “Local p—r
S reversed their positions and started usi —
bhonhnmur - _hplant for political pu i
— fA.Acqs_mos. I believe :K:t the county’ it
e — : V& position was re-
Senator MoynmaN. And the State?
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would be h

1ppy to meet wi

Hrow i I would have done vesterday \\f v did vou pay three
e . ‘ quarter f a million dollars to get a meeting with the Secretary of
' I'reasury? | could arrange that meeting by picking up the phone
the State's posi Mr. CaTacosiNos. It was more than just those mes Lings, Senator,
1S we ve outlined in our presentation. It was a lot more advice on
14 not believe nfferent kinds of issues that Nofziger Bragg Communications
} Senator MoynNiHAN. But you know, the kind of advice —what
by saying that hurts me—we've had Mr. Nofziger up here. We have nothing
r political pur against Mr. Nofziger in this hearing, and as | said earlier—and vou
were here, | believe—we wish him well in his present difficulties
that we encor and they have nothing to do with this. But he talked with us with
+ kind of candor that we've known and admired him for. He's a
that time political man and has every right to be. So we know what h poli
that this issue tics are. He was saying that there's a good chance that there will
York nd in the be two or three major utilities in this country that would file for
. n the Count® bankruptcy I the next months, thus creating a pohtically-exp o
' sive 1ssue for the Administration in the middie of the election cam
ou that the word pagn
\‘\. ccept it as Mr. Nofziger's advice was to s are the hell out of the Republican
wersed for political \~i:vir'u\ry 1tion ind into g a license. You don't have to know
§ ot nt much that kind of statement, and | don't biame
position for politi thinking up that kind of tactic and that kind of .:;n;»r'r.a-‘?‘ to 1t It's
- Wl purposes pertectly the range of his rights to go 1n and sav to a \o re
{ from the State tary of Energy, “Good God. man give them the license or we 0S4
Nassa Suffolk Counties But is it good judgment on vour
part to hundreds of thousands of dollars for that kind of

Mr. CaTacosinos. Well 18 | pointed out earlier Senator Movni
1an, the advice was much broader than just that
¢

and it was
ireas that went bevond introdud

Ing
Senator MoyNiHAN. Give us some advice

Mr. Caracosinos. Well, for example, the company has a p
perception problem, and it has had that problem for
vears. The question was, how can we frame the issues In a manner
w a way in which we can change that? Bec:
its a percepticn. And [ spent a fair amount

ziger trying to develop a program that wou

w us to
message to the public in such a nranner that we w wald be
lievable, and that's very important to us

Senator MovyNiHan. Fair enough. Fair enough. But let's be

indid here because we're just tr

to bring the

the parties to a level of civility 2!
rst I'll do some you as a respecied scientist
that 1 am not & You have an image problem. vou say?
know the answer Mr. Caracosinos. That was one of our problems, Senator
\eetings with me Senator MoyNiHAN. Is it a problem here in Washington

Mr. Caracosinos. No 'hat problem is on Long Island
. Aida’t have Senator MoyNiHan. And Mr. Nofziger

18 a well-known authority
m Long Island?

oot mv visit to Mr. Catacosinos. He's a well-known authority on communica
J . :
tion problems, and that’s what we were dealing with

= Se wr MovyNmHAN. I'm not going to ques 1 your judgment

much less vour word but wi

at Lyn Nofziger advised vou on was
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how to persuade Newsday to cha its editorial policy, or
not on

+ 1415!' ature to re-
ot O alan to reverse his or the Suffolk ZORTF Ry oy of the

i specialty was scar :
Seces lheir:‘mt did Mry. Clark Clifford provide you in
| review jtuation on
e g o e 1 visited Mr. Clifford to f&'u"':{':m n on
Mr. CATACOSINOS. oo o et th:'mn e
fi m:Mr plant that's a_:;n::l.l:y :::t ey MA"_‘;
a fin y g .
jrements, that in m lmwn . icensed
ml?aﬁect our P.mthe i energy x(:‘l:‘yn ‘:3: _tiqn'a pohcy ‘{;‘m
:nr?ihow th"ntthlz‘r:'knn witK the current Administration 8
i suddenly had an
g~ MoynmHaN It's just so painful. Agd;‘ne - hayve -
Se.nm&);n. (t:e said let's go meet Tip O &
nspira on; 1
thmhatamnos. He didn't have a

sudden inspiration. We had a

2 } o
" e | T b LD S
. e '”tinue cr would not continue. g e
fh%:zsﬁ %\;ﬁd b‘:rk%f i hh:g Se‘?;“?i‘.‘"‘g‘i::m :: :
Senator Movaas, 1:’ ?“;m"‘.’,'. {‘.’,‘-.’."&’,‘r;" ou. perfectly will-
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o At i e, We o 5 ST e
;otnha:v:f b::\"he';:f'ul to us. When we ‘:adm - - t:z:t :l;
ing w;,aegy::l;tnoonn ou wl',i':::dm getting thaittllegulath i
"sg.m:o hi(o’::?;::‘pYou -z'mely did, and 1 was pe y

w:io “(‘Auoosmm. And we thank you (f;fu- that. " o
Se';\aior MoYNIHAN. Youre talking some major provisions
the tax bill

- i someone who is
T ATACOSINDS. Yes, sir ot E?
&ﬁ:f;:AMOVNIHAN. ‘Had you no sense, Sir

i measures
I was, openly, in tax
perfectly prepared to het;‘;\'eymmand'hun and feel at unease—a

1 haven't spent a third of a century in public life

feel uneasy, to
neas and when no‘ to M ok
not to know when to feel u‘ conysultant in this town who y

Reserve
retary of Treasury and Fodural

i, A that this
Speaker—didn't you KRow Tl 4on
you arou_nd to t':ep roblew: 'it!" your case’ Pnu:im' We repre-
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to Mr. Baker, a call to the Speaker—you didn't have to pay me
three-quarters of a million dollars. You dare not.

Mr. Caracosinos. | wouldn't try, Senator.
Senator MoyNiHAN. I'm sure you wouldn't. I'm sure you would
not try.

Mr. Caracosinos. | would not.

Senator MoyNiHAN. But you know, yoi've done someth:ng wrong
and I don't think you see it, anc | Xon't think perhaps t you
intended it. But it just looks awful. I am not in any sense an enemy
of your company. | am on this committee the eleventh year now,
with these issues. | feel very strongly that you have to have State
and local cooperation in an evacuation , but, oh,
Heaven—you have a counsel who i1s drawing $13 million, and the
contelm with which that man last week spoke of the people of
Long nd as having a contagious disease.

You can’t avoid it. term, “for political purposes,” has a

rative quality to it. Alas, the word “political” typically has m
like that in our history.

Mr. Chairman, | don’t want to seem to torment Dr. Catacosinos. |
Just wish this hadn’t happened. This has jeopardized the company;
it just has, and it’s just painful.

k you, Mr. éhairman.

I'm sorry to have to say that, Doctor. I leave with this upon you:
I wish you had come to me and asked.

Mr. Caracosinos. Well, I am going to come to you after this and
discuss this issue with :

Senator MOYNIHAN. Weull. you'll be welcome to do that.

Mr. Caracosinos. Fine Thank you.

Senator Breaux. Let me ask you, Doctor, when your company re-
tained the Nofziger firm, did you have a contract with them?

Mr. Catacosinos. We had a letter of agreement with them, yes,
sir.

Senator Breaux. Did the letter ot agreement outline those areas
that you were employing Mr. Nofziger—the services that he was
su to perform?

r. Caracosinos. It was not done specifically, Mr. Chairman. |
wasn't involved when the contract was drawn up, it was done
before my time. But we used their boiler plate language for the de-
scription.

Senator Breaux. Did the contract call for various contacts
among public officials” Did you spell that out in the contract
letter”

Mr. Catacosinos. No, sir.

Senator Bkeaux. When you renewed the contract di you use the
same format and not spell out what you wanted them to do in that
contract letter?

Mr. Catacosinos. We didn't renew it. We just allowed it to con-
tinue in its existing form.

Senator Breaux. Did your contract spell out for the Nofziger
firm what activities they were not to do?
Mr. Caracosinos. Not specifically.
Senator Breaux. You've got a whole battery of lawyers that 1 -
K::’sume were aware of the ex parte regulations, and your firm
. I take it, prepared some kind of agreement with the Nofziger
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firm. Why did you not at that time spell out to the Nofziger firm
that they were specifically prohibite 1 by your contract of emgloy-
ment from engaging in ex parte activities or in any activities that
the regulations covered and prohibited?

Mr. Catacosinos. That was a given, from our point of view. And
that's something within the company that we know.

Senator BREAUX. Well, that's a given for your company., buvuou
1 1 i firm that was to be invol in

behalf of your firm to educate the public.

Mr. Catacosinos. Yes, sir.
Senator BrEaux. You were not employing a firm with 1alty
of background or expertise in nuclear regulawry matters. Would it
not have been appropriate and proper for your attorneys and for
{ou to include n that contract specifically the thi that you
new by law were ibited? Say, I'd like to do this, t the
other, but you can specifically not do these things that are prohib-
ited by the ex parte rulings?

Mr. CATACOSINOS. Well, why don't 1 turn to my General Counsel
and ask him to respond to that, if 1 may?

Senator BrEAUX. Was that done?

Mr Eamiey. Mr. Chairman, our investigations indicate that in
discussiens with Mr. Nmr. when the company first started to
emplo_ nis services we it clear that it was our intention that
there be no improper ex rte contacts—that was not what we
were looking for. So we did lay it out. It was not included in the
written contract, but from what we can tell from our investiga-
tions—neither Dr. Catacosinos nor myself were with the company
at the time—but our investigations indicate that he was told that
at meetings when the tation started. :

Senator Breaux. Can you tell us who from LILCO met with Nof-
ziger and discussed that?

Mr Earigy. 1 believe the representative of LILCO was a Mr.
Freilicher, who is one of the company’s vice presidents.

Senator BREAUX. So from ywur statement it's cler that the

LILCO company made it very clear and certain to the Nofziger

firm that you were em ing them
cations assistance, etc. t that they were i
involved in anything that would be

prohibited under the cover of ex parte proceedings and contacts?
Mr. EARLEY. Absolutely, Mr. Chairman. Our investigation con-
vinces us that throughout the relationship we used Mr. Nofzigers

i 1 t clear that he was not

firm's se
to engage in any improper ex parte contacts. And as far as our -
vestigation can tell, there were none.

Senator BrEaux. Let me just ask you this out of curiosity. Are
other emplo of LILCO made aware of the illegality of ex parte
contacts with NRC officials?

Mr EArLEY. Yes, sir.

ade aware?

Senator BREAUX. And how are they m :
Mr. EARLEY (.‘-enemlly. for officials that have routine contacts

with public officials, myself or other lawyers on my staff or outside
ically review the ex parte requirements and reg-

counsel will periodica
ulations with those people
Senator BREAUX. But vou did

not do that with Nofziger's firm?

» as

ings, the fact that the co co{nd'd
parte requirements. P

Senator Breavx. | i sense some-
S - I guess it's a k it i
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certai vit'es that they could not do by Iailvy :::tthu:“llmlm
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S‘:rn.é“: Breaux. I understand. o beyond
firm .inclm' As Dr. Catacosinos
many of 'hicb.dh:dm and consulting on a wide
nothing to do with contacts :l::e of ...:‘.i..,
publw 1~

cials. Some of them had
munications to the public. Dr. Catacosinos said, to do with com-

Sena
tor Breaux. I realize that your

them to i : com-
. indhoi ra;::gythmg that was illegal, butmn{oe‘lhgmm e
ey i munmr. to relate to the nuclear r: latorytthq
hasanobl'qtionm of the Shoreham plnnt—ther s enrsy
1 knw‘g—.whatw i v b, ek Nt

is not somethi
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regulations of this ind
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% | . way, it's the
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Mr Catacosinos. | met with the Secretary of Treasury in 1984,
least 2 years after that

with the Secretary

1?7

so this event took place at
Senator Breaux. Do you remember discussing
anvthing about the tax-free status of the county’s proposa
sir. My discussions with the Secretary of
him our financial

Mr. Catacosinos. No,
informative. 1 outlined for
hin the next 30 to

Treasury were really i
situation; what 1 be jeved was going to occur wit
as the bankruptcy of the company; that 1 had done

id to conserve cash, but we were still short about
$100 million in terms of our needs, and that we robably would not
have a choice but to file sor bankruptcy And 1 felt it was impor-
tant that he be aware of it because there were other utilities in
similar straits as LILCO, and 1 had a deep concern not only for my
company but for what might occur as a result of our bankruptcy.

Senator Breaux. Was there any discussion at that time that you
might remember about Suffolk County's proposa

LILCO?

Mr. Caracosinos. That proposal, a
Mr. Chairman.
Senator Breaux. OK.

This same person says.

LILOO s emergency evacaation drill
Frank Petrone—they say he
use there was no local

by FEMA's Regronal Director.

tence from his stating that beca

cuon in the drill, FEMA could not pive reasonable assurance
protected He was later fired from his
Do vou know if this occurred after you a

on February 13, 1956, w

with the FEMA Director?
That occurred much after.
FEMA Director prior 1o

Mr CATACOSINOS.

Senato~ BREAUX. So you met with the
;!qz\onal Director?
1 FEMA Director at least

the firing of the FEMA
Mr Catacosinos. No,
a year and a half before that d
Senator BrEaux. Did you disc
roblems that you were having wit
r. Petrone?
Mr. Catacosinos We gid not discuss Mr. Petrone.
Senator Breaux. OK.
ve any questions’

had met with the

Senator, do you ha
Senator MOYNIHAN. Thank you, Mr. Chair
tions. 1 would also say I have no doubts this was very badl%mad-
hing Thank you, Mr. Chair-

vised, sir, but we'll go on to the next t
man
gaux. Doctor, thank you very much for y

Senator Br
Mr. CATACOSINOS. Thank you
d I jcome next Mr. G 3

Senator BREAUX.
who 18 Presidim{’Ofﬁcer of the Suffolk County
is accompanied by one of his colleagues, whom

the record.
Mr. Blass, we are pleased to have you here.
Mr Chairman, may 1)

remark to say how
hearings since he is an old and good friend and
capable legislator Since | almost didn’t recuse myse

| to take over

t that time, had not occurred,

hich was monitored
would not delete a sen-
governmental partici
that the public could

nd Mr. Nofziger met

rill took place
uss with him, if you remember, any
h the FEMA Regional Director,

man. |1 have no ques-

our answers.

Senator MOYNIHAN
much 1 welcome Mr Tony Bullock to these
an extraordinarly
If from any
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questi .
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o n"E ¥ - , .
-

Mr. Brass. Than
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State within that label—the Executive Director simply stood on his
so-called “‘belief.”

ﬁm.ﬂnEucuﬁveDimdmoftheNRCmﬂ'refmwiﬂwut
justification, to meet in public with the Suffolk County Legislature
concerning what the county finds to be the staff’s blatant favont-
ism LILCO.

Four. at this moment—at this very moment, gentlemen—the
NRC is absolutely prejudicing the rights of Suffolk Countr. LILCO
hasukodﬂn(lommmswmitsmud for a license to
operabShmehlmnt%th.Whiktmwionof
whether—of whether—the staff should be permitted to review
LILCO's request is awaiting a ruling by the Commissioners, the
Mmmmm-mmhmmmnmmun
review. WhntgmwrdmoftheCommi-ionen'bimmimt&nf-
folk(bnutyisthemﬂnnhﬂiummmﬁdouncdywhat
Llle)wanuvhilethei-ueofwhetherthemﬁnhoulddoitis
pending before the Commissioners?

'lhque-t.ionfortheoounty.mag-in.iswh-twdo. Are we to
be forced to secure our r'ghubyhavimtogotocourt?&nwenot
expect the NRC to follow even the most fundamental standard of
due process?

Suffolk County's experiences leave for us no conclusior: but that
the Commission has given up objectivity for LILCO’s cause. In
short, we can infer only that either overtly or by a wink-aiid-nod,
m‘%mmi-im has signalled its staff t» run interference for

The county has found it impossible to expiain charitably the con-
tradictions at the Nuclear Regulatory Commission. The Commis-
sioners claim impartiality, but O.bt{ act as LILCO’s Eru-n The
mﬂprofeoelnﬁetyﬁrl.hlthe' LILCO is what it shows.
Even the words of the President of nited States are made into
but an echo at the Commission. In October 1984, the President

ledged that his Administration does not favor the licensing of
ghonham mu&abnﬁwuntwm. Yet, the Secretary of
Energy openly repudiates these by working with LILCO for
the licensing of the Shoreham plant, and the Commission itself pro-
poses to change its regulations in defiance of the President’s words.

Is this the product of NRC or Administration cynicism? Or the

product of m—mmmn mwople—trymg to wire
the system to license ? Suffolk nty does not have the
answer. but we know that something is awry at the Commission.

As this subcommittee examines the facts it will observe a dispari-
tva«nMwUlmammSlmehmmthowthe
county does. We have used our tmumtotrytomketheNRC
follow its own rules and apply the law. Our efforts have been over-
whelmingly before administrative tribunals and courts. LILCO, on
the other hand, has devoted lameruoumwtryixtogd.mnd
the law and to change the rules.

Suffolk County has read that the NRC Commissioners have de-
cided:ontainu:pecialmnnlwinven’#;wwoondmdthe
Commission and staff in several matters. county believes very
strongly that the conduct of the Commission and staff concerning
the liccnsingofShmhamh-maMtlnt should be added to the
special counsel’s mandate.

e e g —
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That concludes my statement gentlemen
[An attachment to Mr. Blass’ statement iollovm]
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Atomic Energy Act, and NRC regulations. The Shoreham

proceeding
is an on-the-record adjudication.

DOE's off-the-record iniciatives

with the NRC to alter the established legal framework and to

sway the direction and context of NRC decisionmaxing are an

obstruction of the lawful regulatory processes.

Moreover, the documents described in the Times article reveal

DOE's approach to influence actions of the Federal Emergency

Management Agency. For example, in a March 8, 1985 letter from

DOE Secretary Herrington

FEMA to conduct an exercise of LILCO's offsite emergency
plan. The conduct of such an exercise

to FEMA Director Gluffrida, por urges

is a contested issue in
Secretary Rerrington does not even
reveal that the New York State Supreme Court on February 20,

1985 declared LILCO's plan to be 117

the Shoreham pProceedings .

«“gal. Thus, DOE is urging

FEMA to join with LILCO to attempt to achieve an unlawful objective.

FEMA, as the NRC's evaluator of offsite emergency preparedness,

Plays a significant role in the adjudicatory Process as a pur-
portedly impartial participant.

The apparent efforts of DOE
behind-

the-scenes to influence FEMA's on-the-record representations

and opinions undercut the integrity of the Shoreham adjudicatory

proceedings. At this point, it is therefore not cleur if the

mmmmbmnunluMIMtx.

at times, as
the surrogates

of DOE and DOE's undisclosed agenda for the outcome
of the Shoreham proceedings.

Accordingly, to bring fully to public light the extent of
DOE's involvement at the NRC and the influence of DOE on the

content and direction of the NRC's Shoreham Proceedings, and to
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might be taken to

ablish the foundation on which action
ed from DOE's activities,

the NRC immediately

est
cleanse any taint which has result

suffolk County and New York State hereby move

to commence an inlependent investigation of pOE's sctivities.
hould b= aimed at disclosing pok's lobbying,

This investigation &
or any other actions which might affect

influencing,
n, Or outcome of

for ing.
y have affected the content, directio

or alread
the NRC's shoreham proceedings.
Respectfully submitted,

Martin Bradley Ashare
suffolk County Department of Law

#. Lee Dennison Building
Veterans Memorial Highway
11788

Hauppauge, New York

erbert H. Brown
Lawrence Coe Lanpher
xarla J. Letsche

T

KIRKPATRICK & TOCKHAR
N.W., Suite 800

1900 M Street,
washington, D.C. 20036
k County

Attorneys for suffol
(L((l,,/t—, /4 “/’?ftghx/,{}(\-/
an G. Palomino
Special Counsel to the Governor
Executive Chamber, room 229
State Capitol
Albany, New york 12224

Attorney for Mario M. Cuomo,
of New York

Governor of the State

April 1, 1985
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- (From the New York Times, Mar 27, 1985)
Swow US. Rowx in Disrure ar Swomsmane
(By Matthew L. Wald)
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ppeared to have
‘s status that county
of Shoreham that the state or Liloo

. of last year,

departm e e or the agency, including L‘"”m,‘num regulations

M. Hervingion, testifreg Poros ead of ﬂ-!'fm. DOE. doing with re-

13- five days after

. Markey, “What,
;:m-ﬁ!:m'-;m -.mm,"".‘..“‘:m... to submit dm;
Mr Herrington repl the new Secretary for Shoreham's emergency ple

ments :
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-n%‘*wo i
documents it released
struction projects

Mr Markey. P"u:‘"f rtment’s involvement in
later

mnhen from the department’s

staff access to ita files The

was to allow the committee tack force on nuclear con-

UNITED STATES OF AMgRICA
NUCLEAR RE CommMIssIon

COMMISS IONERS :

Nunzto J. Palladino, Chatrman m‘:&
Thomas M. Roberts
James K. Asselstine

Frederick M. Bernthal B IN-5 P22
Lando W. Zech, Jr.
s
NG A S8
Hoond i &
In the Maiter of m..s‘

LONG 1SLAND LIGHTING COMPANY
(Shoreham Nuclear Power Station)

Docket No. 50-322 o

——

In a Motion dated Apri: 1. 1985, Suffolx County and the State of
New York requested the Commission to investigate the u.5. Department of
Energy. In support of thetr motion, movants a tach a March 27, 1985 New
York Times article describing DOE documents which, according to movants
reveal DOE's effort to improperly “lobby™ the NRC and FEMA, and to
“force™ the NRC to license Shoreham. The State and County assert that
these activities are “repugnant* and “unlawfy) -

We deny the motion. Our reading of this motion 1s that the
“unlawful® conduct of which movan:s complain involves some unspecified
X parte contacts. Mowever, movants have provided no evidence of
improper ex parte Communications between DOE and the Commisston, and we
are aware of none ourselves.

It is so ORDERED.
For the Commission
Reg
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o b, °
A P S v\ (
"; 7 K s Q”-“ P
A - —
c $ ' .
. 3 Secretary of Commiss fon

¥ 2

Dated at Washington, D.C.
T
this 5 _ day of June 1985
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Senator Breaux. Thank you very much, Mr. Blass, for being he re
with us.

Senator Moynihan, any questions?

Senator MoyNiHAN. Again, Mr. Chairman, I'm going to demon-
m‘ethntl'mnotahwyerbyukingaquumm.themmw
which [ don't have.

Mr. Blass, are you a Democrat or a Republican?

Mr. Brass. I'm a Republican, sir.

Senator MoyNiHAN. A Republican. 1 know that Mr. Bullock 1s a
Democrat, so this is a bipartisan matter that comes before this
committee.

Again, the i nmrhbybr.(htacoﬁnonmnbwtme
county and State having reversed their ition for political
reasons. 1 wonder if 1 could ask you, sir, and Mr. Bullock—what do
youmppo-ew—im.endedbythatmmark.followdbyaquickex-
emption of the Governor from anything that the State might have
done, which is a curious dissociation?

Mr. Brass. If there’s any contagion, Senator, it's—

Senator MoyniaN. Well, wait. First of all, do the citizens of Suf-
folk County suffer from some contm disease?

Mr. Brass. Abso'utely not, sir. utely not. The fact is that
the citizens of Suffolk nty, and with increasing awareness the
citizens of Nassau County, are concerned about safety, ptblic
health and safety, .. the event of a radiological accident.

Senator MoyNisan. Would think that an attorney who has
collected some $13 million in was p'.‘udent in describing a con-
cern for safety as a “contagious disease 7

"1 Brass. This, Senator, is tho kind of outrageous comment that

summarized in statements of counsel. But the reversal of position
imthhmebethatlthinkmmbeexﬂdnedonthe

Suffolk County and the State of New York did not reverse any
Ritionatall thnppemdcle.ﬂymthat-aruultdthe
mMiIelsland.ccidentinlWQ.whichwumaﬁertheShon-
hunplanthadmrhdwbebuilt.ﬂ-eCountyofSum:I):vud-
lowed to participate in emergency nning as regula-
tions of .whkhmchnmq‘;mhmd.m
vided. And we did partici . and we partic'pated extensivelv.
Manyhounoflmrinp.wichlutthmgbu-menberdthe
lqﬂltun.mmmuémymdlﬂudﬂw
i-ue;re.muofdocumenhryevidence;dnyonnddapdhurinp
again, and we concluded quite openly and publicly—and properly, |
mightndd—thatlmhlusddoecnotlendihel to an evacuation
int.heeventofanw:cyntanmharphnt.nomwhow
mminprwnhdmnmhrphntmightmmac-

cident might be. We did not roverse anythm*utk
Mr. Bul to e

Senator Moynisan. If | could ask on that.
Do 1 take it to be the judgment, and the bi i t of the
County Legislature that when, in the th of Three Mile

Islandnndthemreguhtiauwhichwmpmmpudbyhuﬁm
hddbythinmbcommiuuofwhichlwuthenamember.endlm
today, that in the aftermath the county found itself required to

———

S
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couductevacutmdnlh whereupon you came upon a set of facts
Mywth-tmeeondlhou,tlwmhun.m-xh
that it wouldn't work?

Mr. Burrock. Well it would seem, Senator, that an who hives
onlon.hhndm:gbtdnnklhatgettmghomefor.mfdy-m
, with the condition of our road systems there. Without u
ind

5

Mile Island incident brought serious attention to

at large and concern over safety and evacu-
ation. But as Mr. said, the county never reversed its position
with regard to the plant. We had strong ition th t the

county to the J t, which attem to build
S B T s o e S

stituents.

Senator MoyNisaN. In that same connection, how does it feel as
electedolﬁcuhofndemocnucpnnolwrmmry-nlbaenm

a long time, and | hmmMyM&Hmeﬂ
Englandmth.tpanof We have a border with Rhode
Island; very few kmth that there's a border between Suf-
folk County and Island.

How do you feel about a public utility entirely confined to the
w0 counties ofN.-uandSuﬂ'olkcomm(downwW-hmgwn
a former White House operative for three-quarters of
a million lars to arrange meetings with the Secretary of Treas-
ury and the Administrator of the Federal Emergency Management

Aﬁncylrm-"
medby&t“he- It is definitely, Senator, a red a red flag symbol-
numerous meetings—of which we have evidence—that

place between Long Island Company officials and

NRC officials, White House officials, officials——

Senator MoyniHan. White House officials?

Mr. Brass Absolutely.

Senator MOYNIHAN. ite House officials?

Mr. Biass. We are aware of these meetings having taken place,

and we know that t to these meetings actions occurred

wh:chslvned favoritism toward the

Lon1 Compnnymthe issue. And as a
tofdnt.'ethmkth-tthemturmerm:nochmm

tion, and we're ulth.tthecubeommtteewxllr

unt e believe that the Comp-nys vored

status by the regulatory process prchably would not have resulted

had it not been for the interference on the part of Mr. Nofziger,

and we think that the information has to be obtained because we

don’t have it. We can't get it, but we do have the tip of the iceberg

with all of these meeti occumng:ndchmnolopallynndm-e

quﬂwedlthuel'avmy

Senator MoyNman. Could you— "ﬁr —1I see you're consult-

ing with vour attorney.

i

il

5-282 - 87 - 3
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brook in New Hamoshire speak of 1 Ot of heroes
but there are coward ind obviously cowards among his f;
rite people, and he withdrew the statement when asked to name
ne
But this was a gradual process in the county. one event after an
other caused you to learn more and began to think differently
Isn't that right

Mr. BurLrocx. And indeed

the pubh

| i a recer
poll conducted by Penn & Showen for the ol iﬂ"l}.’,
Island, which has been more opposed to the plant, perhaps, than

| stern end of Suffolk and Nassau Counties, 1in 1981 there

the public th: the plant should open, and

figure 18 now 70 percent op

f,i'x;,rv\ have reversed them

ent 1in lavor
selves 1n a few Short vears
Senator MoyNimHaN. Well, it certainly does not st st ~at

fidence—it 1s just very painful to see a utility behaving the way
thi ity has behaved. S of the people, and | include the
presidert, Dr. Catacosinos, are of much higher quality than this
but there s a pattern of technical incompetence and then misjudg
nent. I think your image, Mr. Blass, “red flag s a very good one

You will give this committee those names and dates that vou de

ir. Busss. Yes. sir we will
Senator MoyNiHAN | thank vou very

} | 4 i 4
thank these two attractive young legislators. | car doubt that
they probably be ri g against eack ther for my seat one of
‘1

we davs

Senator BReaux. Thank vou very much. Senator

| '.‘1',1\ one 11

ung that s clear s that too much money has been

his whole effort by lawyers and PR firms and ey

w LILCO testimony that was received earlier
ounty alone has spent approximately $20 mill

said that Suffolk

{

money to fund their opposition to Shoreham. Could vou
' what that money was used for and where it came from?

Mr. Brass Certainly, sir. The money was used for not only the

retaiming of counsel and technical experts or the vanous proceed

IS

ings that have occurred in relation to the Shoreham li ensing over
many years, but also on the economic front, one of which was a
prudency hearing conducted by the State Public Service Commis
wn. That went on for quite some time and resulted in a ruling
hat was unprecedented, nationwide, dex laring and finding that the
Long Island Lighting Company imprudently incurred $1.55 billion
in costs at the Shoreham plant as the result of agement
I'herefore, that amount of money shall not be placed in the rate
base and charged to the ratepayers. We view that as paying back

our ivestment significantly. but tk

was also part of the expense

paying several law firms, not just one; and also proceeding with the
various consultants we ve had on the acquisition of the Long Island
Lighting ( ompany through a tend-r offer In other words. the
public utility studv and analvsis that we ve done. it included i1
that, too. Our cooperation in joining with the State in analvz

sibility of a publ utility 1 ] f the Long |




meetings between vou or vour
S ount icials with any officials in Washington
Mr. Brown. With “;i.‘

BrEAauX : her than the witnesses. | think vou

y 1

about the met with and
ind worked wi
My question 1s, | wetings with people re
!.A«'!’A'yw
Mr. Brown
ve would appe
Senator BrREaux

1 y ]
IVing € peopie receiving testimony

committees before whom

talking about congressional committees
§ \}‘:( Oommitiees

Mr. Brown. Congressional

ommittees. There were other—I
e the in % have

not had an opportunity to reply to vour
I ¢ 18 perhaps you know, submit a letter \his n orning

to the ommittee, and it mentioned the

meetings at which | was

present. And there were some that did not involve Congress, ves
Senator BReaux. And who would they have involved?

Mr Brown. Well. there were—| would have to refer to the

tter. There were a couple of meetings with FEMA officials. with

wnty officials, again; virtually every meeting, | was there to ac
mpany county officials who were making their

One was with the Secretary of Energy

n the ;,v'.k\»‘»,qn‘! in

position known
The County Executive read
the spring of 1984, in a front-page New York
l'imes story, that the Secretary of Energy—or the Department of
’!"H’. had been meeting In the White House with LILCO and
with FEMA officials, and that

1

this planning that was going on

there was for the purpose of figuring out ways to get Shoreham on

Line
He was outrsged. He wrote a letter immediately to Secretary
Hodel and demanded a meeting—he requested a
v Hodel. The as granted, and we

8 office. There were

the Secretary to take

Mr inown. The point wi { *il the Secretary not

w loing, and t
laved the words

plain to him

utive did he
e | words after
tte meeting, that Suffolk County would not adopt or ‘m
1 plan because the county had concluded that

' Sal evacu

as not possible. I had sat in the anteroom with the two
ounty Executives and three assistants to ! retarv Hodel

them prex isely the same thing and gave them some facts

were puzzled, incidentally, by some of the facts. and thers
1 enormous release of documents by Congressman Markev a
vears ago. And | found it curious., and chuckled

some

see that immediately after the meeting one of Secretary

issistants instructed his super to i out we had told

f the facts. And a > cam » a Mr
was. And the fact

Mr. Hodel and

Island where

pointed
about

roaaqs
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with three FEMA officials dealing with the utility plan which
LILCO had then submitted.

That's the extent of those meetings.

Mr. Brass. | should add, sir, that during the situation involving
the possibility of the formulation of a public utility for Suffolk
County, after that strange -mﬂ\ce of events with the Secretary of
Treasury's office and the Under Secretary or Assistant Secretary—
1 forget his exact title—we requested and, after much difficulty, ob-
tained a meeting with him, members of our Legislature and mem-
bers of our financial advisory staff, to discuss what the tax prob-
lems would be with our public utility discussions, but these are not
lrelat‘ed to the licensing proceedings or with any adjudicatory prob-
em.

Senator Breaux. Senator Moynihan, any questions?

Senator MoyniHAN. Just one remark. I think it should be clear,
as | take it from Mr. Blass, that the county has a person Lere in
Washington on a full-time basis, or whatever, who represents the
county with respect to legislative matters and executive matters,
which is a very routine arrangement that cities have and States
have He's involved with Shoreham, too.

: Nllr, Brass. He's been involved as our lobbyist. We have had very
itle——

Senator MoyniHan. But you have not engaged any firm?

Mr. Brass. No, sir.

Senator MoyNIHAN. It was routine. He was there before and he’ll
be there afterwards.

; Mr Brass. Nor does he specifically deal with the Shoreham issue
Or us.

Senator MoyNiHAN. Right.

And just for comment, in that question of Shoreham’s tactics in
this matter, you must have heard of the Citizens for Shoreham
Electricity.

Mr. Brass Oh, yes, sir.

Senator MoynisaN. Which has cost some $2.2 million. Were you

given to understand at this point that this was a spontaneous citi-
zens organization?
Mr Birass They advertise themselves to be. 1 recall newspaper
ads urging people to join, and they had citizens’ names. They con-
veved —or attempted to convey —a grass roots movement, which
was entirely contrary to the grass roots reactior to the Shoreham
is=ue on Long Island.

Senator MoyNiHAN. And the reality is that this citizens’ group
was paid for by Shoreham?

Mr Brass. [ understand it's $1 million or $2 millior. a year goes
from Long Island Lighting Company to the anization.

Senator MovyNiHAN. From the Long Island Lighting Company
I'm sorry; that was my mistake

Mr Brass Yes, sir.

Senator MoynNiHAN. Is that appropriate behavior for a public
utility which is granted a public monopoly?

Mr. Bullock?

Mr Buriock. 1 would have to sav it's outrageous behavior for a
public utility, and it really signals the major distinction between
the monies that have been expended by Suffolk County to see that
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panymgettheplantopenatdlm.%han public
relations firms, advertising campaigns in
dollars. These sorts of manipulative——

Senator MoyNIHAN. Manipulative is a very gentls word. Decep-
tive mi;ht be a better word. ;

M- Lpass. Yes, sir. [ think there's :n:" difference b:thewfnld%
county spending money on attorne ialists in t
rate reductionsu:dsofoﬂh.nndt}:mm
ny's retaining of Lyn Nofziger and advertising firms and 0
media blitzes which they are presently involved in, in both rac
andtelevisionandprintmedia,intlnmilliomofdolhn.whch
will serve no public infermation purpose whatsoever.

Senator Moynman. Mr. Chairman, 1 just have to tell you that I
find it baffling. | mean, we do remember that this is a pum utility
that was given a monopoly. Some standards of behavior are expect-
ed. Everywhere we loo'. we find efforts to manipulate; we would
expect open advocacy, yes, but manipulotion no, and deception, cer-
tainl,; not.

Thank you, gentlemen, very much.

Thank you, Mr. Chairman.

Senator Breaux. Just looking at this whole issue I've about de-
cided that we're ali in the wrong business, except, Mr. Brown,

I'm Loking at that Newsday article—the are really
paying for both sides of the issue. The taxpayers in : ffolk County,
the utility users in that area—Mr. Brown, Kirkpatrick & Lockhart,
your firm is listed as having been paid $9,511,349. You're not doing
as well as the firm for LILCO; were paid $13,292,469 for pro-
viding leg..] counsel on this 1ssue. rmd the Impel Corporation
of Atlanta, nuclear consultants, $16 million. The fees are absolute-
Iyastronomical.nndlmustuythat'ltnnonbothudesofﬂle

18sue.
ldon'tthinkCongreurulizedvewmcmﬁmatgum
like we did when we started this. And the truth of matter is,
both sides are doing the same thing. I don’t think the system really
calls for that, but that's what has happened, and that's the unfor-
tunate thing. ) :

Mr. Brass. Sir, | think the :ystem is working the way it uhonhl
aafarasthecountyaideisconcemedbemmenntheugxptym
money, and the people of Suffolk County by overwhelming mur-
gins—not only as they have exﬁnd it in the electoral process for
the county government races, but also in public opinion polls and
elsewhere—overwhelmingly support the expenditure of what is
necessary—-— ) _

Senator BReaux. I'm not arguing with that It's a gocd point. But
the problem is, they're saying that l.mlslandem are paying $70
millioa in this fight, supporting both sides. That’s the unfortunate
thing, and it’s unfortunate for citizens in the area.

Mr. Brass. Sir, | would respectfully ~<k the subcommittee to con-
sider the impact on the economy of Long Island if the Shoreham
nu-lear plant goes on line, because then we have no choice and thc
vhole $5 billion becomes our expense.
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Senator Breaux. But the ironic thing is that some of those same
people are paying (o support the other side of the issue.

Mr Brass. The minority, sir

Mr Brown Mr. Chairman, you make a very good point. I'd like
to add something to that.

The Shoreham case is probably the largest administrative legal
battle that 1s going on. There is truly no reason for this battle to
have gone beyond the 24th day of February, 1983 On that day, we
filed a motion with the Nuclear Regulatory Commission, and the
motion sad that Suffolk County, after the most exhaustive analy-
ses that have been done and a bitany that we did before you last
week of studies and analyses and hearings, has concluded that it
would not be possible to evacuate the public safecy in the event of
an accident

We then said the followin, o the motion: “Federal law recuires
that there be either a State local implementable plan cr utility
plan” Actually, ‘here was | even a question of a utility plan
then as | recall; there had to be State or local involvement, in any
event, was what the law made clear in our judgment. We filed a
motion to terminate the case and send it to court. We told the
NRC, why should we waste everybody’'s money quibbling? Put it in
the court and we'll have an answer in a few months.

LILCO objected to that. The NRC staff objected, and the Commis-
sion ruled 3 to 2 not to terminate the proceedivg. Had the proceed-
ing been terminated as the county—this county alone, at that
point —asked, the matter would have been long gone.

Senator Beeaux. On the other side, we could probably say that if
you hadn’t sued it would probaliy been all over a long time ago,
but that’s yvour right to sue, and that's their right to proceed under
the procedures. And the whole thing is a mess.

Mr Brown. The whole thing is a mess because of the fact, if on>
boils it dowp, it literaliy becomes one of the company not being
willing to accept the will of the people; 80 percent of the people are
against it. Local and State government is against it. The United
States Court of Appeals for the Second Circuit is upholding the
county. The US. District Court is upholding the county. The New
York State Court of Appeals is upholding the county. What more
can someone do than resort to court and win the case time and
time again?

Senator Baeaux. Well, there are always legal disputes, and we're
going to keep paying lawyers. That's what we've got now.

I'm nnt saying that you've done anything wrong. Heck, I'd be
proud to earn a $9 million fee, but it just seems like the situation is
an ncredible mish-mash. And | think the hearings have brought
that out.

Thank you very much. You all have been very helpful I think
vou have answered all the questions.

Senator Breaux. I'd like to welcome up Mir. Maurice Barbash,
Chairman of the Cit.zens to Replace LIiLOO

Mr Barbash, the committee welcomes you very much. We are
looking forward to your testimony
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STATEMENT OF MAURICE BARBASH. CHAIRMAN, CITIZENS TO
REPLACE LILCO, LONG iSLAND, NY

Mr. Barsasu. Thank you, Senator. | guess we're the people that
are paying all that money.

I want to thank you for the invitation to testify, and thank espe-
cially Senator Moynihan, to whose office we went without hiring a
lobbyist to get some look-see into the situation which we have
feiind abysmal and appalling.

We have got 10,000 members, sir. We're registered all over the
State of New York, God knows how many registrations, to do our
business, which was to propose to replace the Long Island Lighting
Company with a public power authority. We're not anti-nuclear,
sir. Some of our members may be; | certainly am not. We're not
little old ladies and we're not “not on my block™ people. We're just
regular, normal citizens who come to this for a variety of con-
cerns-—economic, which was my starting point; safety, which I
think most people are concerned with, and environmental LIPA,
by the way, Long Island Power Authority, was enacted into State
law July 2 of last year, and activated on January 15th. It is cur-
rently proceeding with its final study to determine whether *here
are sufficient ratepayer savings to go ahead and acquire the lLong
Island Lighting Company

We are especially appreciative of this invitation becavse we have
spent $86.000 to date —run up a legal bill of $56,000—defending our
rght of free speech against a LILCO attack the miaute we opened
our mouths and mﬁe our perfectly legal proposal. Thankfully,
that suit has been adjudicated in our favor And. as Senator Simp-
son would say to us, $86,000 is a bale of money.

Looking at me, you know I'm not a young guy. I'm an old, con-
servative businessman; been in business on Long Island for many,
many years as a residential devel . The testimony I gave cites
the number of things I've done besi that in the public area.

I originally got interested around 1983, although a lot of my
friends had previcus interests, including my brother-in-law, but he
couldn’t get me involved in it. I got interested because I looked at
the escalating costs of Shoreham and decided that a lot of my
fellow businessmen, the people who make machine tools and do
printing, were going to leave Long Island; they couldn’t afford it.

As the result of my interest and the interest of Suffolk County, |
was appointed to a businessman’s committee to help the accounting
firm of Touche Ross study what alternatives there could be regard-
ing the financial impacts of Shoreham, and we did a $250,000
study—more money, by the way.

As a result of that I got a little more involved in the safety issue
because you can't just look at Shoreham as an isolated economic
thing. Once you start looking at Shoreham you look at all the prob-
lems, and I started to the NR('s own assessment of what
would happen on Long Island in case of a meltdown: 40,000 deaths,
75,000 injuries, etc, etc., and so on, and | read LILOO's own testi-
mony in the Jamesport hearing which, incredibly, said that besides
all the other catastrophic events that would happen in case of a
meltdown on Long Island, our water supply—the Magafee Aqu.-
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fer—would be contaminsted for decades and decades, perhaps as
much as a century.

Well, it doesn't take much to frighten the businessman, all of
whose landholdings and apartment holdings are around Long
Island, when he's confronted with that. And looking into the insur-
ance situation—and as a prudent businessman, | did—I saw there
was nothing available for me. And based on the damage assess-
ment of the NRC's own study, your Price-Anderson Act wouldn't
cover anything. You know, we were being asked to assume a risk
without any compensation, without any insurance whatsoever, and
that's kind of a “no win” bet. 1 mean, Nick the Greek wouldn't
take a bet (ike that. It was a crazy bet

Well, thet's why we think this proceeding to license a nuclear
plant shouid be absolutely beyond reproach. And I can tell you
very honestly, from our own personal experience, it sure as hell
amn't beyond reproach.

Why are we worried about Shoreham in particular? Previous tes-
timony alluded to the $1.4 billion Public Service Commission penal-
ty against the Island Liglhting Company for mismanaging
Shoreham Re.dmm SC testimony, then read the letters
from the Chernobyl engineers on what went wrong in the construc-
tion of Chernobyl. If you mixed the letters up, you wouldn’t know
which was Shoreham and which was Chernobyl. Sure, there might
be a httle different technology iavolved; there's no g ite in
Shoreham, but the comments about drunkenness on the job, about
engineering drawings being done after the pipes went in—you get a
Iittle worried about that. And you wonder, where was the NRC all
this time? How did that happen under the noses of the NRC? Is
this another Zimmer plant, where it took some whistle-blowers to
point out that there were inherent deficiencies in the construction
o}f‘Zimmer? How can we be guaranteed that the NRC looked nt this
thing”

The county, by the way—nobody mentioned it—asked for permis-
sion to have a real in-depth look at the construction of Shoreham
and have repeatedly been denied that privilege. And incidentally, if
vou don’t know it, Zimmer—which is now being converted to a gas
electrical generating operation—is the subject, or was the last time
I read abou’ it, of a $1 billion lawsuit by sponsors of that plant
in Ohio against General Electric Company, claiming that the GE
MARK-2 containment is defective, and not only that, but that GE
knew that fact and hid the fact from the company. And it doesn't
make us feel any more comfortable, sir, to know tnat we have a GE
MARK-2 containment.

Back in the 1970's the senior NRC advisor—I think his name was
Steven Hannauer—said, “Hey, you know, we ought not let GE sell
this product any more,” and he was overruled by one Joseph Hen-
drie who appeared before you last week as a former NRC Commis-
swner and said, “Well, the rule should be changed,” but never told
vou, sir, that he is a paid consultant for the Long Island Lighting
Company. | think it's a helluva breach of ethics.

Yes, sir, Mr. Hendrie 1s a paid consultant—just for a few thou-
sand dollars, sir—for the Long Island Lighting Company, and |
don’t think he told that to this committee. And | find that incredi-
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ble. On my ital board if some board member pulled a deal like
that, he'd be in the morning. -

Well, we first found out that Mr. Nofziger niight have something
to do with this kind of a mess when Newsday published a thing on
July 24th, 1984, that he was getting $20.000 a month. And in that
same article, the way, there's a sentence where the reporter
said that LI said that they have no written memoranda from
Mr. Nofziger. Well, what the hell was he doing all that time, with
all these things that Dr Catacosinos said he was doing for them?
There wasn't one shred, no memoranda in their files? | find that
incredible.

And you asked, sir, Mr. Chairman, about his expertise on Long
Island They didn't need him on Long Island. They had Winter-
Wagner Associates who were running that phony front for them,
Citizens' Front, and paid them millions of dollars, along with con-
tributions from other nuclear utiiities and other utilities. | mean,
we were snowed and snowed under. They paid plenty, and they had
a lot of local, good PR advice, which may still be going on.

One of the problems we have is that we have a County Executive
who was elected on a one-issue platforn. He was against Shore-
ham; he believed you couldn’t evacuate Long Island We didn't
know it, but Lyn Nofziger and Bill Catacosinos met with Peter Co-
halan twice in secret. We never knew a darned thing about it; Feb-
ruary, March. At the same time, by the way, it is admutted that
Mr. Nofziger was in the White House, king to people there.

Now, Mr. Cohalan suddenly swi . I mean, he ruined his po-
litical career. He can no longer win renomination for that office.
Nobody could ever find out why he switched The ostensibie rea-
sons are various. Mr. Catacosinos said something about energy suf-
ficiency, which is a lot of malarkey on the level, believe me.

One of the ostensible reasons was that LILCO had unethacally
withkeld a rJouPle of rs of taxes from Suffolk County, and Mr.
Cohzlan sard, “Well, | needed the money " And so he was actual-
ly—if you believe that—“coerced” into switching his position be-
cause he hac to collect the taxes. )

I pay a lot of real estate taxes, sir. And when | make a mistake
and 1 don’t pay them for one year, | wind up paying 17 percent in
interest. You give me that legal tax lien that Suffolk County had
on the Shoreham property and I'll peddle it and I'll borrow money
for a helluva lot less than 17 percent and make money on it. That
was a spurious, phony reason.

We think it is a serious matter We were disenfranchised, sir We
think this committee should hold everybody up who was present at
tnose meetings—Catacosinos, Nofziger an, and the guy in
whose home t was held, Walter lon, and find out what

there | think maybe it's not ex parte anything. but it's a
gitimate function. Cince you guys set the regulatory rules, you
should know how this game is being played. You should know ev-
erything about it, not just about who saw who down here. We think
we were disenfran “hised, and we'd like a real hard look at that.

You've already heard testimony about the FEMA drill It's ironic
that the very thing that Frank Petrone was fired for now seems to
be the present position of FEMA if | hear it correctly, and | attend-
ed last week's mrings. that they're not qualified to make a judg-
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ment anymore because of the lack of local participation. They can't
say ves or not that LILOO's plan is going to work. That's what
Frank Petrone said, “1 can't make a judgment.” He was fired. And
you know who Mr. Nofziger was meeting with all this time.

Nob(:iy said it, but actually, we're not the only ones that have
been lied to in Suffolk County. Congressmen have been lied to. Mr.
Markey was lied to. John Herrington said, in a response to a
tion on what he was doi -boutSlm'ehnm.nid."Weﬂ.lm
know that we're doing anything ~ Simultaneously you discover tons
of documents about, gosh, dammit, we've got to do something about
Shoreham, we've got to force the NRC; we've got to lobby the NRC.
Is the Congress used to that kind of dissembling? Are you going to
take that kind of thing without looking into it further?

The matter of the Treasury Department. | looked at that very
carefully, and 1 talked to the financial advisors. They could have
cha . and they were 'ng, the Suffolk County proposal to
meet all of Mr. Metz' alleg~d objections.

Mr Blamdidn'ttcllyonthtthehadwdou to Vice President
Bush to get a meeting with Met:, but lﬂghndthemecung
before. And it might not have been Nofziger and it might not have
been Catacosinos, but there's a sentence in there tha* Metz did
have input frem LILCO. Well, how was it so easy for LILOO to get
Metz to set out a letter like this before even consulting with the
county’s experts to see what the thing was all about? Was it final
form, which it wasn't yet? How was LILCO able to do that and get
a US official to intervene on their behalf, and then run and hide
until he was forced to meet with these . who are our people,
the public’s people” We think that this i1s an itei) that really bears
a lot of scrutir y, and we'd like to see Mr. Metz t before this
or an appropriate committee to find out what kind of hanky-panky
was going on.

And then there's all this nonsense about two NRC boards decid-
ing that if the local people say no, then there's no way of doing
this, and vhen NRC issues another ruling. They sent a bunch of
guys up there to listen to us. We sat there three days to testify; »
week later, they removed the judges from the case and they put
them someplace else. And they said, “Well, the new judges can
read your testimony ™~ Well, I don't know how many take
the time to read all the testimony, but there's nothing like eyeball
contact in my book

It goes on and on. You've heard about the letter from President
Reagan guaranteeing that there would be no Federal overniding on
safety on the evacuation issues. There's another letter in your file
that 1 just put there; it's almost a paraphrase Secretary Hodel
At the same time the letter was written, y were turning
handsprings. | mean, it's just total, outright lying to the people of a
county And I submit to you, gentlemen, that in the long run this
is counterproductive to the national interests, to the national
energy pulicy, ind to the nuclear industry itself. I think we've all
seen time and time again that big executives, no matter how high
an office they 1 old, w they stonewall the American people
enough and the{.edo things that are perhaps a little extra- A
sooner or later the roof comes down on them and we start all over
again. 1 would not like to see that happen.
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safety. One role conflicts with the other. is valy one
which the Government cai. resol make
choice, and there's no jon what that choice should be.
Government must the role of cheerleader and leave
task of selling nuclear power to the indus’ ry. It must choose to
ulate; more importantly, iQm\-trquhu-m

the public before the economic bealth and

It must show the public that it is concerned about safety, and i
must do so by actions and not words.”

You know, I'm a member of the National Association of Home
Builders. Would that they had the genius to write an act for us on
building as bas been written for this industry, sir. You know, we
have a national housing policy. Would that 1 could get away with
doingnnythingldamn-ellph.einmynei;hbor'uh.ckyad
withoutgoiuwthzloalwwnanduying.“hth'-m'ith
your master plan? Does this conflict? Is it going to increase traf-
fic™” By God, we turn through hoops trying to get permits to build,
but we build We go out and we go to the neighbors and we say,
"Hey.thisi-ngoodphn."andwnnitwtbmnnd-lotolm
gets built in the United States.

I don't buy that nonsense by the nuclear industry that if we give
people too much input regarding their own safety we're not going
to have a nucles  industry. I think you'll have a better one because
thewblicvilllnvealotmonconﬁdenceinit.hndlwwldh
mchyou.sir.wgetwmebouomdthhmsndmybe.d\er
that, take a look at how you can improve the regulatory precess.

Thank you

Senator Breaux. Thank you, Mr. Barbash.

Senator Moynihan.

Senator Moy~NiHAx Mr. Barbash, you have been an extraordi-
nary advocate in s maiter for the very longest time. I know your
views and deeply share your judgment that Peter Steller's assess-
ment is becoming so clear If you wish to destroy the nuclear indus-
try in this country, destroy confidence in its integrity. | mean, you
tdlmﬂm‘snotasingkmmdumﬁuntlnNofz'gerﬁm
n——

Mr Barsass On the date when that was disclosed, sir, the arti-
cle that's in your testimony, sir, in Newsday, they said in response
w-queaionthatdnydidnotg!t-singkdocumentfmnﬂof-

niger.
Senator MoyniHaN. Mr. Hendrie did not disclose his affiliation,
and he should have done so. I'm serry about that.
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the end there you have some thoughts about what we should

At
do.llnpemwﬂlﬁn‘h-e&oputtheminwﬁﬁnglndfcndthem

Mr. Barsasw. We fgured first things first, sir, but we'd be very
to thay with you. We understand that some of these
M’MbWwb)ﬂng'mM._my-.

;

Senator Movyninan. Mr. Barbash, thank you very much, sir.
Senator Breaux. Thank you very much, Mr. Barbash. 1 appreci-
uteywrheingvithulmadmeofywrmam'nhin.kmg
some of the questions, and we appreciate your bringing it to our
attention.

Mr Barmasu | certainly appreciate your invitation, sir

Senator Breaux. Thank you.

With that, this hearing will be concluded, and the subcommittee
1= adjourned

[Whereupon, at 435 p.m_, the subcommittee was adjourned. |

[Responses to the subcommittee’'s May 11 letter follow:)
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Dwar "r. Secretary:

On May 14, 1987 the Subcommittee on Nuclear Regulation of the
Committee on Environment and Pub'ic Works will conduct an
hearing on external influences on the Nuclear Regulatory Commission's
(NRC) adjudicatory procedures in the Shoreham proceeding.

Specifically, the hearing will focus on allegations that persons
outside the KRC may have improperly contacted Commission decisionmakers
with regard to matters being contested in the Commission's adjudicatory
proceeding on the application of the Long Island Lighting Company to
receive an operating license for the Shoreham Nuclear Power Plant .

To assist the Subcommittee in performing its oversight
responsibilities in this area, we request that you provide the
Subcomnittee with written answers to the following quastions prior to
the hearing:

1. Hawve you or any representative of the Department of Energy
ever made or attempted to make an ex parte communication, as
defined by 10 C.F.R 2.780, in NRC's Shoreham proceeding?

2. Has any person requested that you or any representative of the
Department of Energy make or attempt to make an ex parte
communication in NRC's Shoreham proceeding?

3. Has any representative of any pacty invoived in the Shoreham
adjudicatory proceeding, incleding but not limited to Mr.
Fraoklyn C. Nofziger, ever contacted you regarding any issves
surrounding the licensing of the Shorsham Nuclear Power Plant?
For purposes of this guestion, o not limit your response to
ex parte communications. Please fully explain and provide a
detailed summary of any such contacts, incleding a description
of any actions taken by you as a result of such contacts.
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THE SECRETARY OF ENERGY

WASHNGTON DC 2%

March 8, 1983

Honorable Louts 0. Gruffrida
Director, Federal

S00 C Street, :
Washington, DC 20472

"”':
Thanks for your kind note.

1 share your interest in resolving the issues surrounding nuclesr power
”rollyumbovu-lxlwhnrnuthmmlw. Te succeed
hthudm.nm:h;*-l‘mimummhomm
d:muh-mmujuum. Regarding t'e testing
Emergency Plan, lt's-mmmmmr‘-rusium..
nm-mmumuuumlm.

w-ﬂunumulutu”l--m-:
nearing completion. hmdmdlluiuumm
testing of the Shoreham plan as soon as possidle.

nr:on! time u'tﬁls issue that | would like. 1 would
much therefore | nutwld.ndn-lnnym.hb’-. in
my stead. lt!lmymuﬁ-mlymlnm:m.
uqhuqlolludunuhm|qﬂum-n.

Yours truly,

wm:mtw.t-mmqnum.um
apprec

©

Jobn S. Merringtonm



February 8, 1985

Honorable John S. Herrington
Secretary of Energy

1000 Independence Avenue, SW
Washington, DC 20585

Dear Mr. Scc?‘q:

Congratulations on your cornfirmation as
Secretary of Energy. As you know, the
Department of Erergy and the Federal Emergency
Management Agency ) have been wo
together recently on issues related to the
Shorcham Nuclear Generating Station located in
Suffolk County, New York.

Given the importance of the Shoreham issue,

both in its own right and as & general nuclear -

policy issue, znd given FEMA's key role in
offsite preparedness, I believe it is impor-
tant for us to discuss the issues sirround
nuclear power, generally; and FEMA's perspec-
tive on the Shoreham Generating Plant,
particularly. » :

1 look forward to hearing from you so that we
may arrange a meeting. "

... Sincerely,

L

€~ To w8
- Te B

-A

Louis 0. Giuf¥frida

THE SECRETARY OF gxeRGY
WASIINGTON DT Jumes

Poril 1, 1985

Deer Governor Cuors:

In respense to your letter of March 28, 1985, on ¢
Nuclear Plant, | have reviewed the Department ‘s activities
issue a0d belleve our actions are Consistent with the Presiden~"
policy as stated in s Tetter of October 11, 1984, and
Contravene the decision of the New York State Supreme Court.

expeditiously as possible and has rot attempted to force
Jurisdiction to participate in an exercige of an -rp:::
evacuation plan for the Shoreham Muclear Plant.

I appreciate the

ity ¢
o Ss Tocne. Spportunity to clesr up any wisunderstanding
Yours touly,
lM“.-tq
-4 <
dohn 5. Herrington

Honorable Maric M. Cuomo
Governer of New York
Aldany, New York 12224
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March 28, 198%

YOu were quoted as having recently written the Director
Federal -ummwtm. ‘?&Wﬂm
will continue to support the testing of the Shoreham leme rgency)
plan as soon as possible.? I am writing to object to such federal
advocacy for two roasons. First, on February 20, 1985, this plan
was ruled unlawful by the New York State Supreme Court. Therefore,

DOE's support of this plan amounts to advocating the achievement of
an unlawful objective.

< T ——

d., your Dep ‘s ppore of LILCO's plan is in
direct contradiction of the policy statement of President Peagan

in October 1984 concerning the emergency preparednass issue at
Shoreham. The President stated,

--- this Administration does not favor
the imposition of Federal Government
suthority over the objections of state
and local governments in matters regarding
the adequacy of an emergency evacuation

plu(u...el“rmplm..ehn
Shoreham .

The emergency preparedness situstion concerning the
Shoreham plant is the result of scrupulous and deliberate decisions
7" the County of Suffolk and New York State not to adopt or 1

which the State has delegated those powers. The efforts of your
Department to promote LILCO's emergency plan over the constitutiona’ly
sound objections of the State and local governments is an affront

to the sovereignty of New York State and an injury to the people
of New York.

I trust that you will promptly reconsider your Department's
-rnoll.um'nu)mmmnu
ruling of the New York State Supreme Court
of President Reagan. I would appreciste receiviag your written
mmmmmumuumu-m
of LILCO's offsite emergency plan.

Sincerely,

The Honorable John S. Herrington
Secretary
Department of Energy
1000 Avenus, Southwest
Forrestal Building
Washington, D.C. 20585



THE SECRETARY OF ENERGY
WA TOn O C 200

May 29, 1985

The Honorable Peter F. Cohalen
Suffole County Executive

#. Lee Dennison Building
Veterans Memorial Mighway
Hauppauge, New York 11787

Dear Peter: -

On May 19, 1 visited your community in order to personally inspect the
Shoreham nuclear power plant and speak directly with the plant maragers and
operators. During an extended tour of what was clearly & well-designed and
maintained facility, | observed many new safety features and modifications
that have been incorporated at Shoreham under Muclear Regulatory Commssion
g idence. | came sway from my visit convinced that Shoreham i3 cne of the
finest nuclesr generatiag statioms in this country. And as you are sware, 1t
i3 certainly among those that have received the closest scrutiny by the WRC
and other public ard quasi-public bodies, tncluding New York State’s own

Mardurger Commission.

1 perticularly noted & new 55 million structure housing three
state-of-the-art diesel . there solely to provide triple redundancy
for emergency power. In addition, in conversations with the control room
supervisor and other workers 1t became clear to me that the wtility has spared
no effort to build a safe plant and staff it with dedicated, experienced

operators.

Yet this facility, representing & 34 billion investment in the economic
future of Long Islend, sits idle while foreign of] s burned to provide
electricity for your community. Even with an uninterrupted supply of ofl,
Long Island and indeed a1l New York State Public Service Commission warned ¢~
brownouts or even selective blackouts during peak periods this summer.

e s e

1 believe it i3 cruc‘s] to ghe citizens of Long Island thet the Shoreham
plant play the role in their ecomomic and energy futures that it wes Qﬂru
to play And with a potential for 100 percent replacement for foreignm oil,
Shorsham s also important to the emergy Tuture of this nation and to this
sation's netiona) security. As Secretary of Energy, 1 cannot ignore thet

‘mportance.

-2 -

Therefore, | am committed to & process of consultation and cooperat
with you and local officiels in order to achieve a satisfactory M\‘:d
current disputes and get Shoreham on Tine. | am willing to meet with you or
other repsonsible parties 4t your convenience so that we may, in a spirit of
compromise, resolve the few fssues that remain and develop a plan that will
satisfy you and your constituents.

Yours truly,

Lo
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SECRETARY OF ENERGY
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JOrN 8 mENINCTON

SELRETARY OF InE DEFT OF ENERGY
1000 INDEPENDENCE AVE SOUTHWESTY
WASHINCION DL 20%58%

(FOLLO=ING MESBacr »a8 SENT 10 PRESIOENT REACAw)

I ®ANT TO LET YOU RNO= THAT AS COUNTY EXECUTIVE, | mave ISSUED an
EAECUTIvE ORDES wniCh DINECTS SUFFOLR COUNTY OFFICLALS TO ASSUmE Tee
COUNTY'S RESPOASIFILITIES ITH RESPECT TO EENGENCY RESFONSE PLaNN NG
FOR THE SHOBEman AUCLEAR POmER STATTuN,

I SELLEVE The COUNTY'S STRONG FIGHT maAS ®ADE SHOSENas SAFER, | "ale
B0 STRONMGLY YOU BELTEVE In DETERRINATION BY LOCAL COVERNENT aND NO-
THAT Tht COUNTY maS =aDE THID DECISION TO WOVE POReaRD, 1 EmPLOY YOU
TO GIVE US & STRONG CONMITTIMENT “OR Teg EXTRAQRDINARY SFEOUSLES wf
SILL MRELD TO DEVELOFE AN ADEQU . anD I LERENTARLE EvalUATION PLan
BECAUSE OF OUR UNIGUE CEOGRAPNY

TER S COmaLan
SUFFULE COUNTY ERFCUTIVE
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1 May 10, 1985

Mr. lohn S. Nerrington
United States Secretary of Energy
Forreszal Bullding

Washington, D.C. 20585
Ref: Suffolk County - Shoreham Nuciear Focility - Lilco

Deor Secretcry Herrington:

I have reviewved your recent comments conceming the failure of the nuclear power
industry and Nucleor Regulatory C to adequately develop support f[or
the safe, workable, and relatively i ve use of lear power in this country.

More @ecifically, I am interested in your statement that you lope to conduct
a cabinet level review of the nuclear power industry in general and the Shoreham
Nuclear Power Plant on Long Island in particuler. A3 you probably knox, | have
Deen m-.kuwcflauvhﬁﬂo&c-nhmnuymwm
of the Shoreham Nuclear Power plont for the past twe ty-six months. | view
the opening of this plont as critical to the power needs of the residents of this
county and as essential to the protection of this county’s economic bose and future
} prosperity.

& in fact, I am currentiy the sole sponsor of a local piece of legislotion which would

{ authorize the county of Suffolk to participate in o test mm of o viable evocuatic | 3

i plan to be developed by FEMA in conpunction with the Suffolk County Plonning ;

! Department. This legisiation (3 intended to test the feasidility of a1 evecuation

i plan anc¢ to obtain empiricul dato which will either confirm or refute the two

' conflicting positions on the (ssue of implementation of an order!: evacuation pion
in Suffolk County.

L

danger of ¢ 40% to 50% real property tax increase for all residents with.n this

county, I believe that the time has come for oll responsible public officiols involved

in the Shoreham (ssue tu face up to the financial crisis thot threatens the long-term
) economic viadility of this county.

!
|
1 iIn light of recent fiscal developments within this county which entail the imminent
1}

It is my hope and expectation thot your cabinet level study will get underway
very quickly end will include portictpotion Dy elected officials from this countv.
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The same article suggests that such teviev may
result in a direction from you to the Nyclear Regulatory
Commission to take actions which will result in the opening
of the Shoreham facility. I trust that vill not happen.
Such direction would be inappropriate as {t would impair the

tegrity of the Commission's functions as an independent
judicating body.

Respectfully,
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August 2, 1985

Dear Secretary Hwrrington:

This is to acknowledge receipt of your letter of
July 17, 1985, in response to my letter to President Reagan
of May 21, 1985, expressing my concerns to him about both
presecving the lines of sovereignty between Federal (»d state
government with respect to emargency planning for the -
Shoreham nuclea. plant, and p.esecrving the integrity of the
®iclear Regulatory Commission as an independent ad judicative
oody.

m pleased that you agree that the integrity of
the NRC sh:u:d go preserved. BHowever, I believe that the
best way to do that is for you to refuse to meet with nuclerc
industry representatives who publicly suggest that such .
meeting may result in directions from you Eo the NRC to take
actions which will result in the opening of the Shoreham \
facility; and, for you to publicly disavow any motion t:.tm
you or anyone in your agency would seek to lqunt to the
how it ghould interpret its regulations or decide cases.

Your letter statei: >

*The County Executive, Mr. Colalan, has agreed l
to assume the command and control functions y
for a test of the Shoreham plan which will

assure that the emergency plan is properly

structured.”

That may have been Mr. Cohalan's intention when he
issued Executive (ykdor 1-1985 on May 30, 1985. HRowever, on
June 10, 1985, Mr. Justice Doyle of the New York State
sopreme Court ruled that Councy Executive Cohalan 4id not
have the power to assist LILCO in such exercise (that power
wvas vested in the Countguutuhtun which opposed t.hc‘ b
opening of Lhoreham). stice Doyle's order also null‘f -
t:rmt?vc Order 1-i785 and, among other things, enjoined Mr.

from
and all rsons acting ir concert ﬂth.bh
Cu:::::.;.nq or cxpatnq any funds or resources “...or

John §. Berrington -2~

August 2, 1985

directi any County personnel to i:view, test or implement
the Ltlzg plan or a radiologicai emergency response plan for
the Shoreham nuclear plant without securing a resolution
adopted by the County Legislature...®. That decision and
injunction was affirmed by the Mghnt court of New York
State, the New York State Court o Appeals, on July 9, 1985,
approximately a week and one-half before your letter was
written. If Mr. Cohalan were to seek to assist LILCO in an
exercise, as asserted in your letter, at a minimum he would be
subjecting himself and those acting in concert with him to
punishment for contempt of that injunction.

We in New York State do not share your view as to
Shorebam’s importance to the State or the Nation. LILCO's
own representatives testified before the Marburger Commission
that the pover to be (enerated by Shorebam would not be needed
for ten years. Others said that this riod would be 13 or more
years. Moreover, there are adequate alternative sources of the
power Shoreham would generate which present no threat to the
bealth and welfare of the residents of Long Island and New
York State, and which will be available long before that
power is needed. In addition, the New York State Energy
Office has advised me that the reduction in the use of
imported oil that would result assuming Shoreha’ went on-line
and operated continually (except for refue’ing) could be
achieved by converting LILCO's E. F. Barrett and Port
Jefferson power plants from oil to coal. Indeed, that Office
informed me that LILCO sought such coal conversions and
thereafter abandoned those efforts.

Contrary to your assertions. the treatment by New
York State and local authorities of other nuclear power
plants as compared to Shoreham is not disparate with respect
to emergency planning. Nuclear power plants are not
fungibles with respect to mr!cncy planning, and differences
in treatment are not necessarily disparities. Because of the
configuration of Lon! Island, the limited East-West roadway
network, its climatology, the fact that only safe evacuation
may be to the westward, the density of population involved,
and other factors, Shoreham is a unigue case. The
independent decisions by the Suffolk County Legislature
(which is vested with power to make such determination) and
New York State against adopting or implementing an emergency
plan for Shoreham were not disparate, but rather the result
of sound and deliberative action necessary to protect the
safety and welfare of the inhabitants of Suffo County and
New York State. Their lawfulness have been upheld by the New
York State Supreme Court and the United States District
Court. I reiterate that New York State would consider
efforts by your agency to promote the operation of that plant
over those objections to be an affront to the sovereignty of
New York State, and a reversal of the policy established by




John §. Rerrington -3~ August 2, 1985

.
vour Administration an% to impose tho.rodcnl Go;o;?mt.:nt.
puthority "over the Jbjections of st™'e and local ¢ .:t“"
in matters regarding the adequacy of an cntgcmiy ;v:::' _—
lar for a nuc ear power plant such as Shoreham (’:b o5
;uddm: Reagan to Corgjressman Willfam Ca:iney, October . 2

1984) .
Respectfully,

Poiohy. Conmo

Bonorable John S. Rerrington
Secretary of Energy
¥as .ington., D. C. 20585
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May 11, 1987

Mr. Louis Giuffrida
1800 K Street, N.W.
Suite 605

washington, D.C. 22206

Dear Mr. Giuffrida:

On May 14, 1987 the Subcommittee on Nuclear Regulation of the
Cormittee on Environment and Public Works will conduct an oversight
hearing on external influences on the Nuclear Regulatory Commission‘s
(NRC) adjudicatory procedures in the Shoreham proceeding.

Specifically, the hearing will focus on allegations that persons
outside the NRC may have improperly contacted Commission decisioonmakers
with regard to matters being contested in the Crmission's adjudicatory
proceeding on the applicatioa of the Long Island Lighting Company to
receive an operating license for the Shoreham Nuclear Power Plant.

To assist the Subcomnmittee in performing its oversight
responsibilities in this area, we request that you provide the
Subcommittee with written answers to the following questions prior to
the hearing:

1. Have you, or to the best of your knowledge has any
representative of the Federal Emergency Management Agency,
made or attempted to make an ex parte communication, as
defined by 10 C.F.R 2.780, in NRC's Shoreham proceeding?

2. Did any person request that you, or to the best of your
knowledge request that any representative of the Federasl
Emergency Management » make or attempt to make an ex
parte communication in NRC's Shoreham proceeding?

3. Did any representative of any party involved in the Shoreham
adjudicatory proceeding, including but not limited to Mr.
Franklyn C. Nofziger, ever contact you regarding any issues
surrounding the licensing of the Shoreham Nuclear Power Plant?
For purposes of this question, do not limit your response to
ex parte coomunications. Please fully explain and provide a
detailed summary of any such contacts, inciuding a description
of any actions taken by you as a result of such contacts.
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In -auma;‘,‘:m- provide all documents, memoyanda, notes, stve A Swt N W
information relevant to the above q-:h" on: .ﬂ%‘ ?:lzi- om:alnqu Hoshonpion, D € 20006
both agency and personal records. g ; ncleles

Thank you for your cooperation. i \ e o May 27, 1987

s
incerely yours, Senator Alan K. Simpson

: Ranking Minority Member
. Senate Committee on Environment
g and Publi~ Works
washington, D.C. 20510-6175
! \
Breaux
1 rman -

Ranking Minority Member n - s
Subcommittee on Nuclear it ty Dear Senator Simpson:
Requ Subcommittee on Nuc
e Requlation " This letter concerns the Committee's letter to me dated 11 May

1987, regarding its review of NRC licensing procedures at the
LILCO facility on Long Island, New York.

As I informed the Committee staff, your letter was not delivered
to me until 21 May 1987, which made it impossible for me to
respond prior to your hearing date of 14 May 1987.

On 1 September 1985 I resigned as the Director of FEMA in order
to return to the private sector. At this time I have little if
any personal recollection about FEMA's role in the LILCO
licensing procedures, principally because FEMA procedures called
for the management of these activities by an Agency Assocliate
pirector and the FEMA Regional Director inavolved.

All records about PEMA activities on the licensing process for
o all nuclear power plants, including LILCO, are available through
the Agency itself, including records of my participation.
Accordingly, while I do want to be cooperative, I have no
reasonably available means to respond adequately to the
questions in your letter.

I do wish to assist the Committee as best I can and will attempt
to adjust my schedule to permic participation in future heacings
you may hold.

. cc: Senator John Breaux
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Herbert H. Brown
[op— e —
—.-ﬁ_: I = S e e May 11, 1987
4 —— T e Page Two
n o, S —— T ———
=re FERSSe Ynited States Senate
on s Ao
—— e S S ST COMMITTEN On INVIRGRIMENT AND MBLI WORS In addition, please provide all documents, memoranda, notes,

WASHITON. OC 2081041 78 records, recordings, tapes, logs, calendars and diaries containing
information relevant to the above questions.

May 11, 1987 s ' Thank you for your cooperation.

Sincerely yours,

- ——
Herbert H. Brown / =
Kirkpatrick, Lockhart, . {11, Christopher & Phillips
1900 M Street, N.W. Breaux witlad
wWashington, D.C. 20036 ey

Ranking Minority Member
Subcommittee on Nuclear Subcommittee on Nuclear
Requlation Regulation

Dear Mr. Brown:

On May 14, 1987 the Subcommittee on Nuclear Reculation of the
Committee on Environment and Public Works will conduct an oversight
hearing on external influences cn the Nuclear Regulatory Commission's
(NRC) adjudicatory procedures in the Shoreham proceeding.

Specifically, the hearing will focus on allegations that persons
outside the NRC may have improperly contacted Commission decisionmakers :
with regard to matters being contested in the Commission's adjudicatory
proceading on the application of the Long Island Lighting Company to
receive an operating license for th. Shoreham Nuclear Power Plant.

To assist the Subcommittee in performing its oversight
responsibilities in tais area, we request that you provide the
Subcommittee with written answers to the following questions prior to
the hearing:

1. Please describe the nature and extent of your or your fimm's
interest or involvement ‘n al! issues related to the licensing |
of the Shoreham nuclear power plant.

2. Have you or any member of your firm ever made or attempted to
make an ex parte communication, as defined by 10 C.F.R 2.780,
in NRC's Shoreham proceeding?

———e - —

3. Have you or any member of your firm ever contacted the
Department of Energy, the Federal Emergency Management Agency
or the Cngress regarding any issves surrounding the licensing
of the Shoreham Nuclear Power Plant? For purposes of this
question, do not limit your response to ex parte
communications. Please fully explain and provide a detailed
summary of any such contacts, including a description of any
actions spught by you or any member of your firm as a result
of such contacts.
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o May 14, 1987

The Honorable John Breaux, Chairman

The Honorable Alan K. Simpson, Ranking Minority Member
Subcommittee on Nuclear Regulation

Committee on Environment and Public Works

United States Senate

wWashington, D.C. 20510

Dear Ser. tor Breaux and Senator Simpson:

This is in reply to your letter of May !1, 1987, requesting
information as to this firm's 1epresentation of our client,
Suffolk County, concerning the NRC's Shoreham licensing pro-
ceedings. We have discussed your letter with our client and are
replying pursuant to the client's authorization and direction.

In authorizing this reply, Suffolk County wishes to make
clear that it is not waiving any privilege associated with the
attorney-client relationship. Accordingly, the County has
instructed this firm to avoid disclosure of matters subject to
the workproduct and attorney-client privileges.

Answer to Question 1: Kirkpatrick & Lockhart ,was retained ir
February 1982 as legal counsel to represent Suffolk County in
matters related to the licensing of the Shoreham Nuclear Power
Station. Our activitiés on behalf of the County have principally
been before Federal and State Courts and the NRC, including the
initiation and the defense of lawsuits concerning the actions of
Suffolk County, LILCO, or the NRC. It has also involved repre-
senting the County before NRC Licensing Boards, Appeal Boards,
and the Commission on a large number of technical nuclear safety
issues, security lssues, and emergency preparedness issues. The
firm has also assisted in representation of the County's
interests before State agencies and the Congress.

Answer to Question 2: No member of this firm has made or
attempted to make an ex parte communication, as defined by 10
C.F.R. Section 2.780, in the NRC's Shoreham proceeding.
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KIRKPATRICK & LOCKHART

May 14, 1987
Page 2

Answer to Question 3: The firm received your letter on May 11
and has not had sufficient time to do a review of the files. The
following is therefore a chronological summary provided to the
best of the recollection of attorneys in this firm.

Attorneys in this firm do not recall any contacts with DOE
in 1982 concerning the NRC's Shoreham licensing proceedings, and
only one such contact with FEMA. The FEMA contact was a meeting
at LILCO headquarters attended by the Deputy Suffolk County
Executive accompanied by an attorney of this firm. The Deputy
County Executive stated that the County was working on prepara-
tion of a draft emergency plan.

In Spring 1983, the Deputy County Executive, accompanied by
attorneys in this firm, met twice with FEMA personnel, once at
FEMA headquarters in Washington and once at LILCO's headquarters
on Long island. At both meetings, the County told FEMA that
LILCO's offsite emergency plan was unworkable. Also, the Deputy
County Executive, accompanied by attorneys in this firm, met
either in 1983 or early 1984 with FEMA personnel at Suffolk
County's office. The County again told FEMA that LILCO's plan is
unworkable.

From May through October or November 1983, attorneys in this
firm assisted in the presentation of Suffolk County's position
before the State Commission established by Governor Cuomo to
examine the Shoreham issue. A FEMA representative was a member
of this Commission, and he was accompanied by counsel from FEMA
headquarters. Attorneys of this firm discussed Shoreham-related
matters with these FEMA personnel.

In May 1984, the Suffolk County Executive and two Deputy
County Executives, accompanied by the undersigned, attended a
meeting at DOE Secretary Hodel's office. The meeting was held at
the County Executive's request for the purpose of objecting to
secret meetings that had been held by DOE with LILCO, FEMA, and
the White House Office of Science =nd Technology Policy. The
County stated that it would not adopt or implement an emergency
plan for Shoreham because it concluded that safe evacuation was
not possible.

In Spring 1984, the undersigned wrote letters to Samuel
Speck, former Associate Director of FEMA, attempting to arrange a
meeting of County officials with Mr. Speck. Mr. Speck refused to
meet because the County insisted that a transcript or recording
of the meeting be made.
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KIRKPATRICK & LOCKHART

May 14, 1987
Page 3

Attorneys in this firm are in frequent contact with counsel
for FEMA, principally to diecuss matters related to pending
litigation, such as document production, deposition schedulcs,
and witness availability. Such contacts are routine and also
occur regularly with LILCO counsel and NRC Staff counsel. In
January 1987, attorneys in this firm deposed a DOE emplor ee, who
served as an "evaluator"™ at the February 13, 1986 LILCO emergency
planning exercise, in connection with the ongcing NRC litigation
concerning the exercise. The deposition was also attended by
counsel for DOE. Also, attorneys in this firm met socially about
four times with the former Director of FEMA and twice with the
former Regional Director when they were in office. References
were at times made to Shoreham. No substantive discussions took
place.

The undersigned and representatives of New York State and
the Town of Southampton met with FEMA officials at a public
meeting on February 12, 1986, in Suffolk County. The County,
State, and Town objected to the exercise of LILCO's emergency
plan scheduled for the next day.

Since being retained in 1982, attorneys of this firm have on
numerous occasions been contacted by, or have contacted,
Congressional staff personnel. The subjects have generally been
factual or legal issues related to Shoreham, inquiries related to
news reports about Shoreham or LILCO, or new developments that
affect the status of Shorehim. Attorneys of the firm have met
occasionally with members of Congress, principally prior to
Congressional Committee hearings concerning the Shoreham plant.
In general, such meetings have involved courtesy calls by Suffolk
County officials scheduled to testify and explanation of the
County's position concerning Shoreham.

Sincerely,

X 2 —

Herbert H. Brown

Mr. Edward Rollins
Russo, Watts, and Rollins
655 15th Street, N.W.
Suite 250

Washington, D.C. 20005

Jear Mr. Rollins:

On May 14, 1987 the Subcommittee on Nuclear Regulation of the
Committee on Environment and Public Works will conduct an oversight
hearing on external influences on the Nuclear Regulatory Commission's
(NRC) adjudicatory procedures in the Shoreham proceeding.

Specifically, the hearing will focus on allegations that persons
outside the NRC may have {m.roperly contacted Commission decisionmakers
with regard to matters being contested in the Commission's adjudicatory
proceeding on the application of the Long Island Lighting Company to
receive an operating license for the Shoreham Nuclear Power Plant.

To assist the Subcomnmittee in performing its oversight
responsitilities in this area, we reguest that you provide the
Subcommittee with written answers to the following questions prior to
the hearing:

1. Have you made or attempted to make an ex parte commwnication,
as defined by 10 C.F.R 2.780, in NRC's Shoreham proceeding?

2. Did any person request that you make or attempt to make an ex
parte communication in NRC's Shoreham proceeding?

3. Did any representative of any party involved in the Shoreham
adjudicatory proceeding, including but not limited to Mr.
Franklyn C. Nofziger, ever contact you regarding any issues
surrounding the licensing of the Shoreham Nuclear Power Plant?
For purposes of this question, do not limit your response to
ex parte communications. Please fully explain and provide a
detailed summary of any such contacts, including a description
of any actions taken by you as a result of such conacts.




109

Mr. Edwar<! Rollins Russo Watts -+ Rollins, Inc.
Mory 11, 1987
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n addition, please pr mnts, memoranda, notes,
s, recordings, tapes, and diaries containing

i
3

records,
information relevant to the above quest
you for your cooperation. yenator John Breaux
senator Alan K. simpson
Sincerely yours, United tates Senate
ommittee on Environment and
Public Works

Washington, D.C.

{ Dear Senators:
gt -
Alan K, Simpson
airman Ranking Minority Member In response to Yy letter of May 11. 1987 regarding the
Subcomaittee or Nuclear Subcommittee on Nuclear ubcommittee on Nuclear Regulation oversight hearing on

Requlation Regulation external influences on the Shoreham proceeding, the answer t«

your questions are as follows.

1. During my tenure at the White House, Januar 21
g my Y

1981 through October 17, 1983 and Pebruary 1985 throug!
wctrtouber

98S I never made or attempted to make an ex parte

1
ymmunication regarding the Shoreham Nuclear Power Plant.

To the best of my knowledge no person ever requeste
that I make or attempt to make an éx parte communication in
regards to this issue.

3. In early 1985 Franklyn Nofziger talked to me
regarding the Shoreham Nuclear Power Plant. During that
mversation he explained that the Department of Enerqgy
supported the copening f the horeham plant and askecd 1
could assist in obtaining *al and county officials he
this regard. The only ac I took was to ask my Depu
Mitch Daniels, Director Intergovernmental Affairs, t«¢
int the matter. Mr. Daniels reported back tc me that
issue was controversial with the local officials and he
recommended that the White House not interfere. No fur
action was taken.

t n
 §

In reference t YO reauest for documents, memoranda,

records, etu., my communication with Mr. Nofziger and Mr

aniels on this topi was verbal.

pe that this information will be of help to the mmittee.
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May 11, 1987 £

Mr. Samuel Soeck
65175 Casin Hill Road
New Concord, Ohio 43762

Dear »r. Speck:

On May 14, 1987 the Subcommittee on Nuclear Regulation of the
Cocrittee on Environment and Public Works will conduct an oversight
hearing on external influences on the Nuclear Regulatory Commission's
(NRC) adjudicatory procedures in the Shoreham proceeding.

Specifically, the hearing will focus on allegations that persons
outside the NRC may have improperly contacted Commission decisionmakers
with regard to matters being contested in the Commission's adjudicatory
proceeding on the application of the Long Island Lighting Company to
receive an operating license for the Shoreham Nuclear Power Plant.

To assist the Subcommittee in performing its oversight
responsibilities in this area, we request that you provide the
Subcommittee with writter answers to the following questions prior to
the hearing:

1. Have you, or to the best of your knowledge has any
representative of the Federal Emergency Management
made or at to make an ex parte communication, as
defined by 10 C.F.R 2.780, in NRC's Shoreham proceeding?

.

2. Did any person reguest that you, or to the best of your
knowledge request that any representative of the Federal
Emergency Management Agercy, make or attempt to make an ex

parte communication in NRC's Shoreham proceeding?

3. Did any representative of any party involved in the Shoreham
adjudicatory proceeding, including but not limited 2o Mr.
Franklyn C. Nofziger, ever contact yoa regarding any issuves
surrounding the licensing of the Shoreham Nuclear Power Plant?
For purposes of this question, do not limit your response to
ex parte comunications. Please fully explain and provide a
detailed summary of any such cootacts, including a description
of any actions taken by you as a result of such contacts.

111

Mr. Samuel Speck
May 11, 1987
Page Two

In addition, please provide all documents, memoranda, notes,

records, recordings, tapes, logs, calendars and diaries containing

information relevant to the above questions. This request includes
Y both agency and personal records.

Thank you for your cooperation.

Simcerely yours,

Subcommittee on Nuclear
Regulation

an K.

Rankirg Minority Member
Subcommittee on Nuclear
Regulation
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Senator John Breaux

Senmator Alan K. Simpson
United States Senate
Committee on Enviromment and
Public Works

Washington, DC 20510-6175

Dear Senator Breaux and Semator Simpson -

This responds to your letter of May 11, 1987, and follows up on my letter of

May 21.

1.

2.

3.

My answers to your three questions are as follows.

No

No

Over the course of 1984 through August of 1986, I had discussions
with all of the parties involved in the Shoreham >ffsite energy
planning issue. Shoreham presented a unique “itu.cien for FEMA.
It was the first time that the principal local and the state
governments both withdrew from participation in offsite emergency
planning at a commercial nuclear reactor. It also represented the
first time FEMA was called upon to evaluate a utility company
offsite emergency plan under specific Congressional language
providing for such an alternative approach. A great deal of
discussion took place to try to understand the positions of the
vartous parties and under what conditions and what time frame they
might participate in or assent to the development and exercise of
an offsite emergency plan. There was also a great deal of
discussion about what could and should be done if a utility plan
was to be used as the basis for offsite emergency planning. There
was also discussion concerning what Congressional actions might be
encouraged to assist FEMA in dealing with the so called “hostage®
Issue on a more generic basis, “"hostage” meaning where local
and/or state governments refuse to participate in offsite emergency
planning and exercising.

More specifically, I met with representatives of the state of New
York on & number of occastons. At least four of these involved Or.
David Axelrod, New York State Secretary of Health. 9= one occasion
there was & brief discussion with the Governor.

1 also communicated with representatives of Suffolk County either
in person or by phone on a number of occasions. The principal
point of contact was John Gallagher, the Chief Deputy County
Executive. On one occasion | held a joint press conference
involving the Suffolk County Chief Executive, Peter Cohalan.

Meeting ané phone communications also took place between me and
representatives of Lilco. These contacts included William
Catacincos, President of Lilco and Ira Fretlicher, a Vice President
of Lilco.

There were also contacts with legal firms representing the various
parties involved in the emergency planning issue. Specifically,
these were representatives of Kirkpatrick and Lockhart (for
opponents of Shoreham) and Hutton and Williams (for Lilco). King
Mallory and Edward Milne were the principal persons with whom there
were discussions with Hutton and Williams.

At various times there were communications with the White House
concerning Shoreham, These involved inquiries into the status of
Shoreham so that they could respond to communica.ions they received
from the parties involved and members of Congress. At one point
the uffice of Science and Technology under Dr. Jay Keyworth was
taking an active interest in what FEMA was doing regarding Shoreham
(asking to be briefed and urging FEMA to do whatever it could to
kcep the nuclear power option viable),

The Department of Energy also took an active interest in the
Shoreham issue, urging FEMA to mdve with all deliberate speed on
the issue,

When | came to FEMA in December, 1983, | quickiy concluded that
there wis a need to improve communication and cooperation with the
Nuclear Regulatory Commission. Thus, the NRC director of
operations and | began to get together over an informal lunch on a
relatively regular basis. The two people involved were William
Dircks and his successor, Victor Stello. Shoreham sometimes came
up at these lunches, but it was not the primary purpose or focus of
them. 1 also had lunch on one occasion with the NRC chairman,
Lando Zech, and breakfast (at a FRERP exercise) with Commissioner
Asselstine (and a number of exercise participants).

There were many contacts with individual members of Congress over
Shorehan and aiso several hearings. The former involved briefing
the members, themselves, and members of their personal and
committee staffs. At least one Congressman, Representative Markey,
requested and was given FEMA files pertaining to Shoreham. ¢
there was any place from which [ received any “"pressure” concerning
Shoreham, it was from members of Congress. Congressman Markey used
his position as chair of FEMA's House oversight committee regarding
nuclear issues to pressure FEMA to not move ahead with a Shoreham
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Statement of Naurice Barbash, Chairsan, Citizeas to Replace LILCO

I am the Chairsan of Citizens to Replace LILCO 1 RL). a not for profit
organization of approxisately 10,000 sembers. registered in New York
State. Ve are a coalivion of Loog Island bDusinessmen, homeowners and
, other rate payers. Most of us are peither anti-nuclear nor “not on my
block™ zealots. Our members’ concerns regarding the Shorehas nuclear

.

plant vary from economic to safety to envir al. O fully

STATENENT OF MAURICE BARBASH .
- spo.sored the state legislation which established the Long Island Power
CHAIRNAN
Authority (LIPA). LIPA i3 now considering the public acquisition of
CITIZENS TO REPLACE LILCO
the Long Island Lighting Company (LILCO) .
BEFORE

SENATE COMNITTEE ON ENVIRONNENTAL AND PUBLIC WORKS .
Ve thank you for the invitation to testify. especially in view of the

SUBCONNITTEE ON NUCLEAR REGULATION
fact that our right of free speech had been challenged by LILCO im

MAY 14, 1987

federal court, and we have incurred legal fees of $86.000 in the time

consuming. but successful defense against that attack.

To identify ayself. | as & conservative Long Isiand Dusisesssan and
have been & residential building developer for over )6 years. "y
public activities include 16 years as a Director, past Presiding
Chairman and present Planaing Chairman of & large Diocesan hospital
founding trustee and current Vice Presdient of the Long Island

Philharsonic, as well as Chairman of the Citizens Committee for a Fire

Island Mational Seashore. In the latter capacity from 1962 to 1964, 1

worked with many of your predecessors here in the halls of Congress.

Ny interest in this issue originally stemmed from concerns over the
economic effects of Shorebam's rising costs. In 198), then Suffolk

County Executive Peter Cohalan appointed me Lo assist in an economic




118

Statement of Naurice Barbash. Chairman, Citizens to Replace LILCO

study of Shoreham, which was done by the accounting firm of Touche
Rose, lnc. This experience broadened ay concern to all of Shorehan's
rasifications, safety as well as economic. Thess growing concerns and

those of other Long Islanders led to the founding of CRL in mid 1985.

As & resull of our experience sisce that time. we tell yon quite
frankly that we fear that the nuclear regulatory process has Dbeen
coapromised and contamsinated by private and political interest. The
unguestioned integrity of this process. however, is necessitated by the
risks that the public is asked to assume. Regarding Shoreham. the
Nuclear Regulatory Commission's (NRC) own study of the potential health
and  property damage effects st that plant are sTaggering. (Copy ot
report attached berewith). LILCO's own witness before an NAC bearing
adsitted potential catastrophic damage, including *Se radiocective
contanination of Loog Island’'s water supply for decades or more. True,
4 meltdown is only a remote possibility BUT, there is no seaningful
insurance availadble to compensate us for these potential catastrophic
losses . Therefore. no matter what the “nuclear experts’ say about the
safety of asuclesr plants, the insurance experts are not buviag 1it.

This sakes us suspicious and uneasy.

Shoreham, in particular sakes us suspicious and uneasy In 1985 the
New York State Pubiic Service Commission (PSC) disallowed 1.4 billion
dollars of Shoreham's costs, due to sissacaged construction, It you
read the PSC report At can Cause you great alara. And, if you compare
the report with a letter from a Chernobyl engineer printed in a NKiev
nevspaper a sonth before that accident. you can have nightmares. The

plants may be sosevhat differeat, but the stories of sloppy

-
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construction are identicel in many details. Ve ask, where was the WRC
all the time this mess was going ou? Now do we know that this is not
another Zisser, & wmonumental NRC goof? Incidentally. the Iismer
sponsors are now suing General Electric (GE) for a billion dollars,
claising that Ziaser's GE Mark II coataissent design was defective. and
that GE knew and concealed that fact. Shoreham is & GE Nark IT model.
which does not make us feel any Detter. Considering all of the above,
etsolute unvarnished intsgrity should be the regulatory order of the

day. but what has actually happened?

Confronted with difficulties in obtaining an operating license from the
WRC, LILCO hired ¥White Mouse insider Lyn Nofsiger in November 198) at
$20.000 per wmosth. The public was unavare of LILCO's payments to
MNofsiger until the Long Island newspeper Newsday broke the story on
July 24, 1985, At that point, LILCC said that it paid Nofsiger for his
counsel and advice. According to Nevsday (11/19/86), LILCO Chairman
villias Catscacinos denied that Wofsiger 4id eny lobbying for LILCO.
That statement proved to be untrue. Events have forced subsequent
admissions by Catacinos indicating that Mofsiger lobbied strenwously
for LILCO, and that he set with a large number of Vhite Nouse personnel

and federal agency heads to win support for LILCO. (Newsday 12/18/86)

Let's start at the Deginning. Newsday reported (7/24/85). that
Nofsiger met twice in the early spring of 1985 with thea fuffolk Coumty
Executive Peter Cobalan, in the presence of LILCO Chairsan Catacaciaos.
At  approximately the same time Nofsiger consulted with people in the
Vhite Mouse (Newsday 11/19/86). Cohalan had been elected on & stromg

anti-Shoreham platfors, but incredibly, after the wmeetings with

- —
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. t fuact .
to obtain such favorable treatment? play a dual role with regard to nuclear power. It canno ion as
booster, or act as & sort of suclear chasber of commerce, if it is also

and T lic safety. One
The list of examples >f federal agencies .cting on .ILCO's behalf goes going to function As & regulator guaraator of pub ¥

on and on. President Reagan. in his October 1984 letter to thes & - role conflicts with the other. There is only one way in which the
Repcesantative Carney, pledged that b's sdainistration 4id mot favor R 1 government can resolve this conflict. It sust make & choice, and there
the federsl goveramest's overruling of local asuthority regarding o . - is 8o question as to vhat that choice sust be. The government wmust
Shorehas evacuation plas. A recent DOE letter to Long Isianders £ - abandon the role of cheerleader and leave the task of selling nuclear
iynores ther pledge completely. Mot oaly that, it even supports pover to the industry itself. It sust choose to regulste. Nore
LILCO's position against a public takeover, a matter cospletely up to important., it must regulate well, placiag the safety of the public
the voters of New York and not to any federal agency. Mow did LILCO before the economic health and welfare of the industry. It sust show
ghsa 80 much control over so sany agencies of rhe federal goverhment? the public that it is concerned about safety, and it must do so by ite
Is the payment of $750.000 to White Nouse insider Notsiger part of the sctions, mot its words.”
answer?

Our committee has developed some ideas to implement what we feel are
Stonewalling the American public. as the NRC has been doing. is never needed clinges and we will be bappy to discuss these with you. First,
successtul in the long run. And, although lobbying is & recognized and however, we urge you to conduct as aggress. e investigation. taking

ing the records of Nr. Nofsiger, MNr.
respected profession. influence peddling should have mo role in the svorn testimony from and subpoenaing ger

Catacacinos, and all federsl personnel contacted by Nr. Nofsiger

~ v

nuclear plant licensing process. For everyone's benefit, including the

. Only then will we understand what may have gone
industry’'s. this cosaittee should “oaduct a thorough investigation of ceguciing  Shovehas Y d

>,

this process, and how to correct it. Thank -
this matter. As & result. you may uncover the need for a nev approach e e i

towards regulation of the suclear induetry. . W O
One of nuclear power s strongest advocates is Time Magszine Bureau
Chief Peter Stoler., who is right om target in hie book “Decline and
Fail”. 1In the concluding chapter he states: “The mos! isportant thing
the governmert can 4o is be honest - both with itsel! and the American

public. It can begin this task by recogoizing that it cam no io.ger
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